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I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and
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I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.
We need to protect these Marine reserves. Tangaroa is in a bad enough state
as it is. Everything that lives in these reserves needs our support.
Yours,
Kate Te Rure
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I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.
1% protected is not nearly enough. Please increase this to ensure a healthy
and varied population of sea life for our people.
Helena Duggan
Yours,
Helena Duggan
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I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.
We really need this one so DoC, do your best by NZ.
Yours,
Christine Hardie
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I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.
Please support this proposal. It is a wonderful and rare thing to see some
of our endangered and threatened species in the wild. I would love for my
grandchildren to have that privilege hut if we don't create more Marine
reserves or MPAs that won't happen.
Yours,
Lynnette Koppel
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I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.
increased population pressure and poor protection is damaging coastal
environments with excessive exploitation of coastal fisheries, poorly planned
development and pollution. Reserves will be needed to provide breeding areas
to restock other areas.
Yours,
stephen newnham
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I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.
Tourism and rising population through immigration is putting increasing
strains on our conservation estate, wildlife and their habitat.
More direct taxpayer funding is needed to address our deteriorating
environment.
Also taxpayers and the public should not be loosing environmental facilities
and amenities because of private business such as dairy creating pollution
and environmental degradation plus pollution of water and waterways.
Yours,
Bob Waters
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I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.
It's important to increase the protection of the oceans, particularly in
light of global warming and increasing acidification of the oceans.  
Protected areas will preserve biodiversity and hopefully allow ocean life to
adapt to warmer conditions. In addition, protected areas can increase the
supply of fish and seafood able to be caught in other areas.
Yours,
Julia Zhu
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I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.
I'm fully on board with Forest & Bird's position on this. I live in the
North Island and I'm a regular visitor to the South Island.
I am certain that no-take marine reserves will create business opportunities
related to tourism, and will improve fishing in the surrounding area due to
the overflow effects from growing fish populations within the reserves
migrating outwards.
Thank you for the consideration of this submission.
Yours,
Brent Barrett
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I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and
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I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.
       
Help protect our south-east ocean, which is home to an amazing array of
species and habitats, including deep sea canyons, bryozoan beds, rich kelp
forests and threatened species such as yellow-eyed penguin and New Zealand
sea lions.
Scientists recommend at least 30% of our oceans be protected in reserves.
Currently less than 1% of New Zealand's oceans are protected, and the whole
coast between Canterbury and Southland has no reserves at all.
Let's change that.
Yours,
kit withers

From:
To:
Subject:
Date:

webadmin@forestandbird.org.nz
sempf
Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
Saturday, 17 December 2016 6:35:22 p.m.

I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.
Please help the wildlife. They couldn't speak for themselves. They are
already having a tough time surviving and human beings have been making the
Earth a more difficult place to live in. We have to find solutions to the
problems that we created, and be responsible to what we take from the earth.
Thank you.
Yours,
Mean Chih Ong
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I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.
I firmly believe that we should be protecting the marine biodiversity on the
South East areas, as described above.    As a former resident of the Catlins
area, if the area is not protected there will be a great loss of marine
environment.    Time is crucial and urgent action should be taken to protect
these waters.
Yours,
Brian Holland
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I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.
Please listen to the voice of the public and better promote New Zealand's
global leadership role on issues of sustainability and habitat good husbandry
Let's be a good example to the world community and preserve these habitats
for future generations
Thank you
Yours,
Iain Guthrie
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I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.
When will we realise that we as the dominant species at the top of the food
chain need to live on this planet in a more sustainable way so the mauri of
the moana can be self sustaining and we may interact, harvest and replenish
it for generations to come.
Yours,
Maryanne Sambells
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I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.
Please ask fishermen to use modern equipment when fishing. It is possible to
catch fish and let all the small ones out. This means using a cage with a
mesh rather than a net. There are so many ways that could and should be
explored so we as humans can live in harmony with the natural world. I want
a government committed to this philosophy

Yours,
Anthea Hatfield
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I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.

This is a very full list of points but it is important to recognise that we
have done almost nothing since marine reserves were shown to be important for
a sustainable future.
Every point made in my submission must be taken into account and acted on.
The pressure on our fish stocks is becoming greater and the need for marine
protection areas more important every month that goes by.
Thank you
Mark Fort

Yours,
Mark Fort
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I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.
Comprehensive submission by Forest & Bird supported;we are mindful that funding for management of NZ/Aotearoa's Conservation
Estate becomes increasingly limited in the scramble for resources to benefit
humanity,most people appear un-concerned with the fate of wildlife (who have no
welfare system),- yet wildlife and wilderness are the primary drawcards for
international tourism to NZ.
Yours,
kate mcdonald
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I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.
I support a call for at least 30% no-take Type 1 marine reserve within the
new South-East Marine Protected Area proposal, in line with international
recommendations. For the protection of New Zealand's wildlife, environment,
and future of our people.
Please consider this submission with care.
Thank you
Yours,
Jane Gardiner
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I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.
Come on guys ! What are you waiting for? We are running out of time. This is
our chance to make a real difference and begin to repair the mess we've
already created. We have to stop shitting in our own nest and set an example
of intelligent management of our natural resources. Just do it !
Yours,
Anton Wartmann
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I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.
I consider it to be extremely important to aim for an extensive network of
representative and valuable biodiversity areas, ensure they are well
connected and large in size rather than agree to a minimal set of reserves as
a misguided compromise. Existing reserves and associated reseach and
monitoring has shown conclusively that areas outside of protection zones
benefit highly, too - thereby helping everyone's interests. Please strive for
a long-term view, focused on all the benefits that would come from putting in
place a robust network of MPAs in this area.
Yours,
Hendrikje
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I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.
The Catlins area is already a tourist draw-card, and marine reserves will
both gove back to the environment and firther encourage tourism.
We are the guardians (kaitiaki) of a very rich and important part of the
South Pacific Ocean.
There needs to be money allocated to study more of our part of the marine
anvironment, which is currently very poorly understood. This is not an excuse
for carrying on as usual. Our oceans are under threat worldwide, and we need
to make the first steps to rectify the damage humanity has inflicted over the
course of history.

Yours,
Brenda Kaye
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I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.
I have been noticing the downgrading of our coastal Fauna and flora over the
last 60 years. When we were young, we could get a feed of paua or mussels
without denuding the foreshore. Now, we are losing our coastal life and our
eels, etc because of greedy people, who only think of loading their freezers
or the money they can make from selling our fish stock in Nz and overseas..
Even the seagulls are starting to disappear with the fish and shellfish..  
Please create more marine reserves so we can be proud of NZ again!!
Naomi Dement.
Yours,
Naomi Dement

From:
To:
Subject:
Date:

webadmin@forestandbird.org.nz
sempf
Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
Saturday, 17 December 2016 11:38:03 a.m.

I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.
We may say, what does it matter if these creatures, wildlife die, it doesnt
affect us, and it may not right away, but eventuall the flow down effect
does. Whether it be physically, emotionally, culturally or even spiritually.
It also affects the food chain, or plants and vegetation that may rely on
these creatures for fertilisation, manure, pollination or whatever process
they help with. Please consider the expert advice and provide protection for
life that can not protect itself from us. Thank you
Yours,
Glenda Paul
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I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.
As a person who has dived a lot of places in the world I have experienced
first hand the benefits of marine reserves. By creating reserves we preserve
the environment as well as encouraging tourism. When protective measures are
not in place the pressure on the environment results in barren areas with
minimum life. It is not sustainable to keep taking from the ocean and not
have areas full protected to provide some balance and allow future
generations to enjoy this incredible environment.
Yours,
Laura Nicol
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I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.
There is overwhelming evidence of collapse of many ocean species. The
eco-balance has been upset so much that it would take decades for the balance
to see measurable restoration. Over fishing, especially using such
destructive methods as bottom trawling and fine nets which catch everything,
has decimated many important species and ruined the chances of habitat
recovery. As well, marine mammals, reptiles and birds are being killed in
large numbers, significantly threatening their numbers. Even acting now will
be too late for much of our sea life. I implore you to act decisively, now,
and in a way that will make a substantial difference, so that we might see
and enjoy the benefits before we die.
Yours,
Geoffrey Scrase
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I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.
Marine reserves are essential for the future well-being of our marine life.  
Of course there needs to be a balance between recreational fishing, economic
fishing and total protection, but having marine reserves at intervals along
our coasts is a great way of achieving this. It is a well known fact that
fishing adjacent to marine reserves improves over time, so in the longer term
everyone benefits. I totally endorse the stance taken by Forest and Bird as
described in the message above. The people who wrote this have "done their
homework" and are academically qualified to make these recommendations. Let
us be recognised as a country that plans for the future and not one that is
reknown for raping and pillaging the seas around us. This is a particularly
important part of our coastline, with minimal protection currently. Please
consider our submissions carefully and honestly. Thank you for reading my
submission.
Yours,

Charlotte Woods
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I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.
I have lived in Canterbury all my life and have always had a keen active
interest in NZ's native flora and fauna. There is plenty of evidence,from
both scientific data and anecdotal observations, that NZ's unprotected marine
environment is deteriorating with respect to both species abundance and
biodiversity. And similarly, plenty of evidence that demonstrates
unequivocally that seas adjacent to existing marine reserves are
significantly enhanced by the presence of reserves.
I fully support the establishment of the proposed marine reserves along the
SE coast of the South Island and in addition, support the above additions and
recommendations that have been prepared by F&B staff who are more familiar
than me with the details of the areas suggested for marine reserves. It is
critical that NZ acts asap to establish these marine reserves, and more
reserves in other areas in the future.

Yours,
Joy Sagar
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I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.
This is a pro-forma letter, I understand that. The recipient needs to
understand that in addition to the technical information outlined in the
pro-forma letter, information which will go some ways towards assisting in
the establishment of MPAs, I would also like to add the following;
Our planet is not ours to use and exploit as we see fit. We are not alone on
this blue dot. We are interconnected with hundreds of thousands of other
species. Our moral obligations, as a species with such power as to create an
Anthropocene - where our actions have created new ecological and geological
equalibriums for us all - is to ensure we act in ways that protect and
enhance the living conditons of other species.
The establishment of MPAs will go a long way towards moving towards
re-orientating our moral compass. I urge you to work towards establishing
these MPAs.

Sincerely
Christopher Dempsey
Yours,
Christopher Dempsey
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I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.
Please consider future generations when making decisions on the future MPAs
in the south. Similar proposals have been put forward in the past which were
not enacted due to strong resistance from the recreational and commercial
fishery community. Additionally, please consider the silent majority of
people who enjoy these areas and support marine reserves. Thus setting aside
areas for enjoyment and ecosystem protection and not exploitative activities
for the benefit of a few.
Please look to place like California, with a strong legislative mandate to
create a marine reserve network to protect ecosystems and not for fishery
management objectives. I implore you to make scientifically informed
decisions on marine protection and not politically influenced judgments that
are based on opinions for the benefit of financially motivated parties.
Regards

Robert Win
Yours,
Robert Win
.
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I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.
People in opposition to the protected areas are just scared of change and
don't want the reserves in their "backyard". It is so important that our
marine ecosystems are preserved for future generations and our unique species
are protected. New Zealand is doing so poorly with Marine protection compared
to terrestrial and more needs to be done! Our Marine species are just as
special as the terrestrial species but as we can't see it directly we do not
think about it as much. Little information is known about the movement of
many endangered marine species so it is better to be cautious and protect
more potential habitat so as to encompass more of their dispersal. Don't let
our future generations down. As the Maori saying for land goes "we have the
land on loan from our grandchildren", the same should apply to our beautiful
oceans.
Yours,
Bryony
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I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.
The network of MPAs in the South-East Region must include protection for the
full range of habitats, as well as a number of large no-take reserves to
restore and maintain healthy ecosystems.
The review failed to propose marine reserves for Shag Point, The Nuggets, and
Karitane. These areas also need marine reserves, and there has been wide
public support for marine protection in these areas in the past.
It is also necessary that all forms of damaging or destructive bulk fishing
methods, marine farms and mining should be prohibited in all of the MPAs.
In addition to their important role in protecting biodiversity, no-take
marine reserves provide a space for New Zealanders and tourists who DON'T
want to catch fish to have underwater recreational experiences, such as
diving and snorkelling, or observing marine organisms in their natural
habitat. Currently those who like to fish (commercial and recreational) have
access to more than 99% of mainland New Zealand waters. Their activities have

depleted marine ecosystems to such an extent that there are now very few
places where those whose preferred activity is diving/snorkeling can enjoy
their recreational activity of choice. Most of the proposed Type 1 reserves
have poor or limited access. Divers/snorkelers need and deserve ACCESSIBLE
no-take marine reserves.
Yours,
melanie miller
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webadmin@forestandbird.org.nz
sempf
Submission on South-East Marine Protected Areas
Saturday, 17 December 2016 3:25:37 p.m.

I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine
protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
with expansions and additions to provide adequate protection. These additions
are necessary in order to meet the Government's MPA Policy, and our
international obligations. The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide
adequate protection for this important region. The extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine
biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in
no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3%
protection in Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough. There are obvious
opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I call on
the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a
percent of New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no
reserves currently in the South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a
comprehensive network of marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish
and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a network will provide
species in the region with some resilience from human impacts and this will
in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also be
modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines. The South
East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically
endangered. Yet currently the proposal does not do enough to protect their
foraging habitats. Marine reserves are most effective where they include the
full range of habitats. I recommend the addition of protection for habitats
that are not adequately represented in the proposed network. The network must
include enough no-take reserves that are big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve this I recommend the
following: A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot
for Hector's dolphins. B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with
a further extension out to 12 nautical miles (nm) to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised ‘Important
Bird Area' (IBA). C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further
extension out to 12nm to provide better representation of habitats used by
blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA. D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection
for fish communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an
internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago shags. E
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal
communities. F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend
that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper&#39;s Inlet
and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and
more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more
comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau,
with its special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point
would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and

biologically productive area. Such areas are poorly represented in the
proposal. G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option
does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan
communities. H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This
option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity. I
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly
productive area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major
city, and world class if connected to site F. J White Island to Waldronville
(Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve
much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through
fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green Island (K)
and Harakeke point (I) K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high
diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public
enjoyment and education. L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are
significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to
include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat
is protected in a marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary
to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M
as above. O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm
to better represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an
internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA. P Long Point Offshore
(Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net
prohibition. Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it
extends to join with Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation
of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary. R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat
for shore and sea birds. S Haldane (Type 2): Support. Important estuary
habitat. T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support. Kelp forests provide habitat
for numerous fish and invertebrate species. This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal. Additional Protection
Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and
mining be prohibited in all the MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also
recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The
Sisters, in the Catlins area. This reserve should be from the coast offshore
to 12 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the
area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries. This habitat
type is not represented in the proposed MPA network. A reserve here would
also represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest &
Bird's Te Rere yellow-eyed penguin reserve. Thank you for the opportunity to
make a submission.
I ask that there be proposals to create appropriate marine protected areas
along our South Canterbury coastal waters. PreferablyType 1 no fishing zones,
as these waters are a known forage area for the endangered hector dolphins.
I ask that the zone be increased in size preferably to 12nm to protect the
integrity of the ecosystems in that Zone.
So, "A Tuhawaiki to Pareora, type 1, if adopted, then the area should be
increased in size and fisheries restrictions put in place.
Such as to prohibit:
- all bottom trawling
   all dredging
   all mining and oil exploration activities
   danish seining
   lines (including kontike) of more than five hooks
Re "B" Waitaki Coastal (Type 1)

This proposal is generally supported along with an extension out to the 12nm
limit to provide better representation of foraging habitats for the little
penguins, yellow eyed penguins and endangered hector dolphins.
Re "C" Waitaki off shore (Type 2)
This proposal is generally accepted with further extensions out to the 12nm
limit to provide better representation of foraging habits for the little
penguins, yellow eyed penguins and endangered hector dolphins.
Re: the boundaries of the coastal waters under consideration;
---- in the north there is an artificial boundary which cuts in two the
marine biodiversity of the area
-----such as as the colonies of little penguins which nest around the Timaru
City coastline on either side of the cut off line. That does not make sense
to place a cut off line at that point.
That needs to be moved to another point in order to maintain biodiversity
values in the area as a whole ecosystem.
I would suggest Aorangi Road on the northern side of the washdyke lagoon.
Professor John Cockrem of Massey University had an interesting article in the
Timaru Herald on 19 November which pointed out the use of little penguin
colonies as an "indication" of how the rest of the animals and fish
quantities are doing in the area.
He used the phrase "He korora. He tohu oranga" - which means "a penguin, a
sign of life".
Yours
Isobel McKinnon
20.12.16

Yours,
Isobel McKinnon
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andrea ruiz
sempf
new zealand mammals
Monday, 19 December 2016 12:04:22 a.m.

* Support all of the proposed Marine Protected Areas (MPAs) you have proposed
* In addition, create a Marine Mammal Sanctuary from Timaru to Waipapa Point, out to 12
nautical miles offshore, including harbours
* Within this area, fishing methods that kill marine mammals (gillnets and trawling) and
exploration for oil and gas using air guns (seismic surveys) should be banned
* This Marine Mammal Sanctuary will provide urgently needed protection for Hector’s dolphins
and other marine mammals in the area, as well as seabirds, sharks and other marine
predators
* The Otago area is an area rich in marine mammals, including the endemic and endangered
Hector’s dolphin as well as sperm whales, beaked whales, pilot whales, southern right whale
dolphins, dusky dolphins, bottlenose dolphins, humpback whales and right whales
* The small MPAs currently being considered are far too small to provide ecosystem
protection – they would protect only the smaller, less mobile species of fish and shellfish and
leave the next level of the ecosystem unprotected
* What is needed is ecosystem protection for higher level predators like dolphins, whales and
seabirds as well as fish and shellfish
* The Marine Mammal Sanctuary will provide much needed connectivity for marine mammal
and seabird populations

Southland Branch
Forest & Bird Society
P O Box 1155
Invercargill

16/12/2016

South-East Marine Protection Forum – Submission
Send to sempf@doc.govt.nz

Introduction
Southland Branch of Forest and Bird Society represents conservation interests from
the Catlins to Fiordland. Many of our members have been active bird watchers, recorders of
marine mammals and observers/users of the coast and marine environment. Forest & Bird
has been an active advocate to reduce threats to marine wildlife, seabirds, marine habitat
and for marine protection for many years. Our society believes that marine protection and a
healthy marine environment will assist to alleviate impacts of climate change including
impacts of sea temperature warming and sea level rise. Forest & Bird also is a strong
advocate for integration of protection across the marine and terrestrial environment
interface.
Our practical conservation includes the purchase, protection and conservation management
of the Te Rere private Scientific Reserve. The Te Rere reserve lies at the mouth of Falls Creek
on the southern Catlins coast and has an impressive rocky coastline. Te Rere supports an
important yellow-eyed penguin colony and also supports little blue penguins, titi and
sealions. Forest & Bird has been involved at Te Rere for over 30 years. During this time we
have enhanced the values that the reserve was protected for. Southland Branch of Forest &
Bird has also been active in the management of the Lenz private Scenic Reserve which
includes part of the Fleming River catchment which enters the Tautuku Estuary.
We support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine protected
areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum, with expansions and
additions to provide adequate protection. Therefore we are very disappointed that the
proposed sites do not provide adequate protection of the marine environment in this

region. In general the extent of protection required to ensure the ongoing conservation and
protection of marine biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the
sea in no-take Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers only 5.3% protection in
Type 1 MPAs. This is not enough and there are obvious opportunities to improve this
situation – we suggest several additions and improvements to the proposals in our
submission.

General Comments


We are supportive of a comprehensive system of marine protection throughout the southeast South Island coastal area.



A feature of the coastal environment is the diversity and importance for marine wildlife.
Special wildlife features include Hectors dolphin, NZ sealions, fur seals, yellow-eyed
penguins, little blue penguins, seabirds including titi, shags, gannet and other species. Most
of these species are dependent upon both terrestrial and marine habitats. One of the
threats to the wildlife including fishing, particularly set netting. Marine protection should
seek to both integrate protection of both the terrestrial and marine habitat and to alleviate
the major threats to the significant marine wildlife. The options presented do not
adequately reflect the important areas for these marine wildlife or adequately protect them.



The Catlins coastal area is very diverse. The shore alone contains sandy beaches, gravel and
boulder beaches, rock platforms, cliffs and estuaries. The marine area is also diverse, sand,
rocky, reef habitat and other habitat. The protection options do not adequately reflect the
diversity of coastal and marine habitat types.



There are insufficient marine protection proposals that extend to the outer marine limits
allowed. There appear to be no proposals that extend continuously from the shore out to
maximum allowable limit for marine protection.



We are surprised and very disappointed at the both the limited number and diversity of
marine protection proposals that have been put forward by the forum.



There are only 4 marine protection proposals in the Catlins, three of these sites are estuaries
and only one on the open coast. While we support the inclusion of estuarine habitats, clearly
they have been chosen by the forum as areas which have minimal impact upon fishing
interests.



We support the Long Point site option O over site option P. However, I would more strongly
support this option is it was larger and in particular if it was extended to include the area
adjacent to Takahopa Beach and to link with the Takahopa Estuary proposal. In addition
believe that these additions would add habitat diversity.



We are disappointed that at the lack of additional open coast habitat sites. In particular
options proposed do not include options at Nugget Point, adjacent to the Te Rere penguin
colony between The Brothers and Sisters Points, at Curio Bay (extending from Curio Bay
Headland to Haldane Estuary or including the Waipapa Point reefs and Waipapa Beach.



We support the Takahopa Estuary, Tautuku Estuary and Haldane Estuary options. However I
would prefer that all three were type 1 protection types. I would also prefer that all three
extended to include sections of the adjacent coast. As it is their importance is limited by the
ecological diversity that they contain.



Overall we consider the options presented as “tokenism” that will achieve limited protection
benefit. This is largely because of the dominance of the fishing lobby (both commercial and
recreational). It is ironic that marine protection would enhance fishing interests in the longer
term and it is a pity that current selfish interests will see the demise of the marine
environment on which fishing depends in the longer term. The proposal reflects the relative
lack of science and conservation interests on the forum.

Comments on the specific proposals
A





B






Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2)
We support this site and the type 2 protection.
We support the purpose of this proposal – to protect breeding areas for school shark and
elephant fish. However have concerns regarding its limited size and therefore its ability to
achieve the principle purpose of the option, let alone other ecological benefits.
The site includes four ecosystem types and so contains a range of ecological diversity.
Ideally the site should be extended further offshore.
Waitaki Coastal (Type 1)
We support option 2 and I support the type 1 protection proposed (as opposed Site C (type
2).
This reserve contains scientifically and biologically interesting algae communities.
This reserve protects gravel habitats of North Otago and South Canterbury that are note
represented in other proposals.
This reserve will also protect some important foraging habitat for little blue penguin.
We support the northern extension, as this protect additional foraging habitat for little blue
penguin.

D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1)
 We support option 2 and I support the Type 1 protection proposed.
 Option 2 will provide for protection of a greater diversity of marine habitat, including deeper
reef habitat and also deep mud habitat (which would not otherwise be adequately provided
for).

E, F, G & H
Otago Shelf and Canyons
 None of the options are adequate as they stand. I wish to see an expanded area of Type 1
protection.
 It is important that areas of canyon, Bryozoan bed and plateau are all protected as these are
special features of the south-east forum area.
 The Saunders Canyon is a larger and more important canyon so I support its protection over
the Papanui canyon.
 We consider the best option to be Site F – Saunders Canyon (Type 1) option. However I seek
that this proposal to be extended to the shore, also to include Hoopers Inlets and to join
with site I at Harekeke Point.
 This extension will include a greater of coastline and marine habitats.
 The inclusion of Hoopers Inlet will include a large and important estuary in the Dunedin
area.
 This extended proposal will form one of the larger, most diverse and so most important
marine reserves in the south-east forum area. It is fitting that this is relatively close to
Dunedin and so will promote additional tourism use and revenue. It will be accessible to a
large population centre.
 We also support Site E – Bryozoan bed (Type 2) option 1.
 It is appropriate that the seaward margin of Site E and Site F coincide.
 We support the fisheries restrictions proposed for Site E, especially the ban on all set netting
to avoid netting of penguin and sealions within their foraging areas. We also support the ban
on dredging as this activity is destructive of bryozoan beds.
I
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Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1)
We support option 2 and the inclusion of Tow Rock.
We support the Type 1 protection proposed.
The proposal is sufficiently large to include a diversity of coastline and marine habitats, along
with containing rock stacks.
The proposal adjoins a number of terrestrial protected areas. Some of these sites area
notable for the seabirds and marine mammals that they support.
The reserve will protect the habitat of both the seabirds and marine species inhabiting the
area.
Tow Rock is an important rock stack with strong currents and high water clarity contributing
to important biodiversity values.






White Island to Waldronville
We support this proposal and the logic behind its inclusion.
The area contains a diversity of coastline and marine habitats.
The proposal adjoins a number of terrestrial protected areas.
We support the linkage between the two adjacent Type 1 proposals.



Green Island (Type 1)
We support this proposal and support the Type 1 protection.
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The area of the proposal is adequate but ideally should be larger to be of greater ecological
benefit.
This reserve will complement the terrestrial protection on Green Island. Green Island itself is
an important reserve for seabirds.
The reserve will protect the habitat of both the seabirds and marine species inhabiting the
area.
Akatore Estuary (Type 2)
We support this proposal.
Estuaries are a naturally rare ecosystem. Protection of naturally rare ecosystems is National
Biodiversity Priority 2 from the National Biodiversity Priorities – Protection our Places (MfE,
2007).
The estuary is a good condition estuary.
The estuary has protected areas adjacent, and in part overlaps with a Wildlife Management
Reserve.
Akatore Coastal (Type 1)
We support this proposal and support the Type 1 protection. However this proposal needs
to be extended further from the shore to include some of the deep reef habitat. Ideally the
reserve would include the area of the Akatore Offshore Type 2 proposal.
The area includes a sufficient length of coastline (i.e. 10.5km or 1.4% of the forum area
coastline).
The site contains intertidal and shallow reef habitats, however needs to be extended to
include habitats at greater depth.
The site adjoins the Akatore Estuary (Type 2) proposal.

N
Akatore Offshore (Type 2)
We do not support this site as proposed as the protection provided is not adequate and it does not
include the coastline and inshore area. See comments for Akatore Coastal (Type 1) above.
O






Long Point (Type 1)
We support the Type 1 protection for Long Point. However the proposal need to be
extended to adjoin or include the Tahakopa Estuary (Site Q). In addition the site needs to be
extended to 12 nm. These additional inclusions would add additional habitat diversity to the
proposal.
This is the only area of open coast marine area in the Catlins. Therefore if it is to represent
the Catlins it needs to be sufficiently large to include a wide range of marine habitats (ideally
the full range of habitats).
While it may be considered as a more publically acceptable alternative than a marine
protection option at Nugget Point, we consider it to be complementary to the iconic Nugget
Point area.
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The site adjoins the Long Point terrestrial protected area, which is an important yellow-eyed
penguin breeding area. The area also has fur seal, sealion and Hector’s dolphin which utilise
the area.
The area is an “Important Seabird Area” (IBA), supporting a range of seabird species.
We consider the Long Point (Type 2) option flawed as it does not include the close inshore
habitat and so does not include an adequate diversity of marine habitat. In addition it does
not adequately reflect the importance for wildlife or link with terrestrial protection.
Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1)
We support this proposal and support the type 1 protection.
Estuaries are a naturally rare ecosystem. Protection of naturally rare ecosystems is National
Biodiversity Priority 2 from the National Biodiversity Priorities – Protection our Places (MfE,
2007).
Ideally this proposal should be extended to include the outer portion of the Tahakopa
Estuary and some of the adjacent open coast including the iconic Tahakopa Beach. These
additions could be type 2 protection.
Tautuku Estuary and the adjacent forest is recognised as an Ecological Management Unit
(EMU). An EMU is a nationally important area which is a priority for management by DOC.
The estuary is a nursery area for some fish species and supports a range of birdlife including
the threatened fernbird. The saltmarsh fringe contains a population of the threatened grass
Lachnagrotis tenuis and likely contains additional threatened plant species.
The estuary is easily viewed and accessed from the adjacent Southern Scenic Highway.
Tautuku Estuary (Type 2)
We support this proposal, however I would prefer it to be a type 1 protection.
The proposed restrictions will prevent dredging, set netting, commercial line lining,
mechanical harvesting, fyke net fishing and whitebaiting. These represent some of the major
threats to Tautuku Estuary but not all.
Estuaries are a naturally rare ecosystem. Protection of naturally rare ecosystems is National
Biodiversity Priority 2 from the National Biodiversity Priorities – Protection our Places (MfE,
2007).
Ideally this proposal should be extended to include some of the adjacent open coast and
possibly the iconic Tautuku Beach.
Tautuku Estuary is probably the most intact wetland in south-eastern South Island. It is
adjoined by intact native forest including areas managed by Department of Conservation.
The Forest and Bird Lenz Reserve is in close proximity.
Tautuku Estuary and the adjacent forest is recognised as an Ecological Management Unit
(EMU). An EMU is a nationally important area which is a priority for management by DOC.
The Tautuku Estuary has a boardwalk accessed by a short walk from a car park. This makes
the estuary easily accessible.
Tautuku Estuary is listed as a Regionally Important Wetland by Otago Regional Council.
The estuary is a nursery area for some fish species and supports a range of birdlife including
the threatened fernbird.
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The estuary is visited and valued by users of the nearby Tautuku Outdoor Education Centre,
the adjacent Forest & Bird Tautuku Forest Cabins and by other travellers.
Haldane (Type 2)
We support this proposal, however I would prefer it to be a Type 1 protection.
The proposed restrictions will prevent dredging, set netting, commercial line lining,
mechanical harvesting, fyke net fishing and whitebaiting. These represent some of the major
threats to Haldane Estuary but not all.
Estuaries are a naturally rare ecosystem. Protection of naturally rare ecosystems is National
Biodiversity Priority 2 from the National Biodiversity Priorities – Protection our Places (MfE,
2007).
Haldane estuary is an important habitat for birdlife particularly wading birds.
Haldane Estuary is recognised as ecologically significant by the Southland Regional Council,
including being listed as a Regionally Important Wetland.
The estuary remains relatively intact with a fringe on native vegetation remaining around
much of its margin.
Ideally the proposed reserve should be extended to include adjacent open coast, marine
habitat.
Ideally the proposed reserve should be extended to lie adjacent to the Haldane Conservation
Area and the rock headland to the east as far as Curio Bay and the entrance to Waikawa
Harbour. This would greatly extend the diversity of marine habitats and shore types
represented.
The marine reserve is easily accessed from the Fortrose to Waikawa Road, which adjoins
Haldane Estuary.
Kelp Forest (type other)
We support protection for the bladder kelp (Macrocytis pyrifera) as it is a special feature of
parts of the coast within the south-east forum area.
This habitat appears to have declined so protection is warranted.

Other Proposals that we would like to see
Waipapa Point Waipapa beach and eastern headlands Black Point
 This site should extend from the Waipapa Point reef systems to back Point (including
Waipapa Beach).
 This site contains a range of shore and marine habitats and so will assist to overcome the
lack of diversity proposed for protection in the Catlins.
 This site includes the site of the wreck of the Tararua.
 The site supports a population of sealion.
 This site will assist to overcome the lack of protection options proposed on the open coast in
the Catlins.
Curio Bay
 This site should extend from the Curio Bay headland to adjoin the Haldane Estuary site
(including Haldane Beach and the headlands between Haldane Beach and Curio Bay).








This site contains a range of shore and marine habitats and so will assist to overcome the
lack of diversity proposed for protection in the Catlins.
This site would adjoin the internationally important fossilised forest protected within the
Curio Bay Scientific Reserve.
Curio Bay is a regionally important area for marine wildlife including hector’s dolphin,
sealion and yellow-eyed penguin.
Curio Bay is a regionally important destination for overseas and local visitors. The
construction of an information centre will further increase its visitor numbers and be useful
for informing visitor of the marine values of the area.
This site will assist to overcome the lack of protection options proposed on the open coast in
the Catlins.

Brothers Point to Sisters Point
 This site would extend between the Brothers and Sisters Points.
 This site contains a range of shore and marine habitats and so will assist to overcome the
lack of diversity proposed for protection in the Catlins.
 This site contains important marine habitat for a range of seabirds including yellow-eyed
penguins, little blue penguins and titi.
 This site would adjoin the Forest & Bird Te Rere private Scientific Reserve.
 This site will assist to overcome the lack of protection options proposed on the open coast in
the Catlins.
Nugget Point
 Nugget Point should have been included for public discussion. It being excluded shows the
bias in the forum membership and lack of willingness to embrace sufficiently meaningful
marine conservation.
 Nugget Point is possibly the most iconic coastal site in the Catlins.
 Nugget Point is considered to be the most significant wildlife habitat in the Catlins. It is
significant for the diversity and abundance of seabirds and also marine mammals.

Christine Henderson
Chair
Southland Branch
Forest and Bird Society
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sempf
Public Submission for South-East Marine Protection Forum
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Site Code S
I strongly oppose the closure of the Haldane Estuary for the following
reasons:
1/ It will devalue the value of the local cribs and section if there is no
fishing. You also state that it is only crib owners who fish in the estuary, but
people from all over the world enjoy the location and the fishing
opportunity.
2/ This is a family friendly bay where our children can play safely and teach
them values about fishing and other sea life activities around the area.
3/ You state that bird life is endangered. Bird life appears to have increased
over the years and fishing does not endanger it.
4/ There is plenty of coastline which is inaccessible for fishing that could be
used as a reserve. There is only so many days in the year when the sea is
calm enough to fish. The weather and sea looks after it.
5/ The pippis in Haldane Estuary are very small, so not worth gathering.
6/ Floundering in the Haldane Estuary has changed due to large amount of
shifting sand. It is very soft and difficult to drag a net. Also there is only a
small area that can be dragged.
7/ Waikawa Bay already has a Maori Reserve on it.
8/ Fortrose Estuary is polluted. So the next safe place for families to enjoy
some activities is miles away.
9/ There is only so many days in a year that the sea is clear and calm so that
pauas can be gathered. Your survey numbers on pauas are only estimated.

10/ Every two years D.O.C. department come and spray around the edges
of the estuary for gorse etc. They do it just before whitebaiting season,
which is killing the habitat where the whitebait use as breeding grounds. It
takes about 2 years for the bait to return to this area.
11/ In Volume 1, it is mentioned about eel farming being affected. There
has not been an eel farm on the estuary for at least the last 30 years, it
could even be longer.

Regards

This email or attachments may contain confidential or legally privileged information intended for the sole use of the addressee(s).
Any use, redistribution, disclosure, or reproduction of this message, except as intended, is prohibited. If you received this email in
error, please notify the sender and remove all copies of the message, including any attachments. Please note, the views expressed
in this communication are not necessarily those of the Southern DHB, unless expressly so stated or apparent from the context.

From:
To:
Subject:
Date:

Shaun
sempf
South East Marine Resevres
Sunday, 18 December 2016 2:12:52 p.m.

To whom it may concern
I would like to support Andrew Peniket's comments about having access to marine reserves.   Special
consideration should be given to this aspect. Because if common people can't get easy access to some special
asset like this "ie Goat Is. People will never fully understand and appreciate what happens to an environment
left in its natural state.I am also a keen fisherman and diver ,and can appreciate all views . But I don't think full
consideration has been given to the easy access, particularly for school children. And not somewhere like St
Clair which are primarily sand. And hazardous snorkelling.
   It needs to be a good environment that promotes abundant fish life and have easy access.
Regards,
Shaun Gilbertson

INTRODUCTION
The South-East Marine Protection Forum has been appointed to make recommendations
to the Minister of Conservation and Minister for Primary Industries on a network of marine
protected areas on the South-East Coast of the South Island from Timaru to Waipapa Point.
The Forum has identified potential sites for marine protection and is now seeking your views.
The Forum encourages everyone who wants to have a say to make a submission, either as an
individual or on behalf of an organisation.
Please note that there will be no public hearing, therefore it is important that you provide all
your views, and information that supports your views in your submission.
How to make a submission
Please read the Public Consultation Document Volume I and the supporting information in
Volume ll before completing your submission.
• Use this submission form, or
• Use our online submission form at OurSeaYourSay.SeaSketch.org
The online Seasketch form is the easiest way for you to make your submission, it allows
flexibility for you to make comments about the areas up for consultation.
• For additional copies of the submission form please call 0800 OUR SAY / 0800 687 729 or
you can download a submission form at www.south-eastmarine.org.nz
Email your submission to: sempf@doc.govt.nz
Please note size limit of 10MB
Post your submission to: South-East Marine Protection Forum
PO Box 5244
Moray Place
Dunedin 9058
If you need help to make your submission or require any further information about the
process, please call our free phone number 0800 OUR SAY / 0800 687 729.

SUBMISSIONS CLOSE AT 5PM ON TUESDAY 20 DECEMBER 2016.
Information Sessions
The Forum will hold a series of public information and consultation ‘drop in’ sessions and
hui at a number of locations throughout the Forum region. The sessions will give you more
information about the proposed marine protected areas and how to ensure that you can
have your say (at the session and through the submission process). You will be able to drop
into these sessions at any time to receive further information and to talk to someone about
the process.
Full details of the information sessions will be publicly advertised or go to:
www.south-eastmarine.org.nz
What should your submission include?
The Forum is particularly interested in feedback from the public on the following questions:
•

Do you support or oppose the specific sites that are being proposed? Why?

•

Which of the proposed sites do you consider would be appropriate to include in a
network of marine protected areas for the region?

•

How are these sites currently used and to what extent will the proposals affect you?

•

What information about the environmental, economic, cultural and social benefits, and/
or impacts of protecting the proposed sites do you have?

•

Is there anything else in this Public Consultation Document you would like to comment
on?
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COMPLETING THE SUBMISSION FORM
Part A: Submitter Details

Personal details are required to enable your submission to be accepted and to enable the
Forum to contact you when it processes submissions. If you are writing on behalf of an
organisation make sure you provide a personal address and contact number. You can ensure
your personal details are not made public (see page 4 – Official Information Act).

Part B: Specific Sites

This section gives you the opportunity to comment on the specific sites proposed. Please
include reference to the specific site code i.e. site A, site B etc. that you are commenting on.
While general comments are welcome, your submission will be more effective if you can refer
to specific areas.
Provide detail taking into consideration whether you are:
• in support
• opposed to
• wish to suggest changes
You are then asked to state your reasons for the above. Please provide as much information
as you can about the site and the reasons for your position, as the Forum will be relying on
the information gained through this process to make their final decisions.

Part C: Creating a Network of Marine Protected Areas

This section seeks your views on an overall marine protected area network.
Please refer to Volume II, Appendix 2: Marine Protected Areas: Classification, Protection
Standard and Implementation Guidelines.
•

What areas should form a representative network?

•

What general comments do you have about the areas proposed for consultation?

•

How do you think the proposed areas meet the MPA Policy?
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PART A: SUBMITTER DETAILS
Name of submitter
or contact person:
Organisation name:
(if on behalf of an
organisation)
Interest Group (optional):
Please indicate any sector
or interest group.
Note you can select more
than one.

Please select –
Manawhenua
Recreational user
Tourism
Marine science
Recreational fisher

Seafood industry
Conservation group
Aquaculture industry
Minerals industry
✔ Other

Postal address:
Preferred method of contact:
Email:
Telephone number:
Signature:
(by Person authorised to sign on
behalf of person or organisation
making submission)
Date:
Official Information Act
Information that you provide as a written submission is official information within the
meaning of the Official Information Act 1982.
The information is being collected for the purpose of preparing recommendations to the
Ministers of Conservation and Minister for Primary Industries on marine protection for the
south-east coast.
If you do not provide this information, the South-East Marine Protection Forum will
not be able to consider your views on the issues associated with the preparation of its
recommendations to the Ministers.
The information provided will be held by the South-East Marine Protection Forum,
Department of Conservation and Ministry for Primary Industries and will be available to
Forum members, any consultants and to the public through the provisions of the Official
Information Act.
I do not wish for my name and address to be released under the Official Information
Act 1982.
I do not wish the commerically sensitive information that I have provided, to be
released under the Official Information Act 1982.
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PART B: SPECIFIC SITES
Use this section to identify and comment on individual sites.
Please include reference to the specific site code i.e. site A, site B etc. that you are commenting
on. Maps of each site are provided in the Public Consultation Document.
If you wish to comment on the entire proposed network please see Part C, page 12.
Site Identification Key
Please refer to the maps and descriptions in Part 2 of the Public Consultation Document for
details about the sites and why they were chosen.
A

Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2)

B

Waitaki Coastal (Type 1)

C

Waitaki (Type 2)

D

Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1)

E

Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – option 1

F

Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – option 1

G

Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – option 2

H

Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – option 2

I

Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1)

J

White Island to Waldronville (Type 2)

K

Green Island (Type 1)

L

Akatore Estuary (Type 2)

M

Akatore Coastal (Type 1)

N

Akatore Offshore (Type 2)

O

Long Point (Type 1)

P

Long Point Offshore (Type 2)

Q

Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1)

R

Tautuku Estuary (Type 2)

S

Haldane Estuary (Type 2)

T

Kelp Forest (Type – other)

Note: Limited space has been provided. Additional pages can be printed/photocopied and
added to the back of this form or blank pages used. Alternatively, you may consider using
the online form, which provides unlimited space. The Forum wishes to get all the views and
information you have, to make the best decision it can. Please ensure you write your name on
each additional page you supply in case they get separated from the cover page.
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Insert site code

✔
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Tick if applies
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✔

Recommend changes
Tick if applies

✔
State your reasons

Please state why you support, oppose or recommend changes to the specified proposal.
Please note that site maps have been included at the back of this booklet for you to redraw
boundary lines.
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PART C: CREATING A NETWORK OF MPA / GENERAL COMMENTS
Please refer to Volume II, Appendix 2: Marine Protected Areas: Classification, Protection
Standard and Implementation Guidelines. The Forum welcomes any comments you have on
the creation of a network and/or any other general comments you wish to provide.
Please tick the sites from the list below which you propose would form a network.

✔
✔
✔
✔
✔
✔

A
B
C
D
E
F
G
H
I
J

Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2)
Waitaki Coastal (Type 1)
Waitaki (Type 2)
Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1)
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – option 1
Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – option 1
Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – option 2
Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – option 2
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1)
White Island to Waldronville (Type 2)

Comments regarding your preferred network
(continue on separate sheets of paper if required):
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✔

K Green Island (Type 1)
L Akatore Estuary (Type 2)
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1)
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2)
O Long Point (Type 1)
P Long Point Offshore (Type 2)
Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1)
R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2)
S Haldane Estuary (Type 2)
T Kelp Forest (Type – other)
Other

Are there any other comments you wish to raise or information you can provide to help the
Forum make its decisions?

PART D: SITE MAPS
Please indicate on the specific site in the attached series of maps any new proposed areas
you wish to nominate or where you wish to indicate amended boundaries which you have
referred to in your submission.
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•

The stated purpose is to protect an egg-laying area known to be used by
elephant fish. To my knowledge, elephant fish lay eggs in the shallow waters
along this coast all the way up to, and beyond, Banks Peninsula.

B. Waitaki coastal (Type 1)
Support, with the recommendation that it be expanded significantly to the north. The
main reason for extending this area to the north is to avoid protecting only part of a
reef area. The protected area should include the (currently omitted) zone around the
Waitaki mouth.
• No concessions should be made to support fishing for whitebait. The native
fish species that collectively make up whitebait are widely acknowledged to
be severely depleted
C. Waitaki offshore (Type 2)
Support, with the recommendation that the offshore boundary be extended to 12
n.mi. from the coast.
• This area contains important habitat for Hector’s dolphins, blue penguins and
yellow-eyed penguins.
D. Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1)
Support the larger option.
E. Bryozoan Bed and Saunders Canyon
Support option E, but recommend this area closed to all forms of fishing.
• The principal advantage of Option E is that it protects the heads of Saunders
and Papanui Canyons, and hence provides some “canyon” replication.
I.

Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1)
Support option 2, but this should extend further offshore, ideally to 12 n.mi.
• The proposed area offers some protection of the inshore habitat of NZ sea
lions, and yellow eyed penguins.

J. White Island to Waldronville (Type 2)
Support.
K. Green Island (Type 1)
Support, with the recommendation that the reserve be significantly enlarged, and
extended to the coastline. If this is not done, the protected zone around Green
Island should be circular, not rectangular, to minimise edge effects. Everyone has
GPS now – this is practical.
L. Akatore Estuary (Type 2)
Support.
M. Akatore Coastal (Type 1)

2

Support, with the recommendation that it be extended offshore to 12 n.mi offshore,
and that complex polygon shapes be avoided.
N. Akatore Offshore (Type 2)
Subsumed within my recommendation for M above.
O. Long Point (Type 1)
Support.
• The area has a range of habitat types and supports a diverse faunal
community, including NZ fur seals and sea lions.
• This is the only significant marine reserve proposed for the Catlins region. This
area, therefore, represents an important component of a marine reserve
network for the region. These factors also make it valuable for scientific
research.
P. Long Point (Type 2)
Support.
Q. Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1)
Support, with the recommendation that the reserve be enlarged to cover the whole
estuary.
R. Tautuku Estuary (Type 2)
Support, with the recommendation that the protected area be extended to the
estuary mouth.
S. Haldane (Type 2)
Support
T. Kelp forest
Support.
• Kelp forests are very important primary producers in the coastal zone and
provide habitat for a diverse range of species.
• All commercial kelp harvesting should be banned in this area.
Summary points.
I applaud the forum member’s time and effort put into this process. If the public support the
proposed measures, there will be a net conservation gain.
I remain deeply unsatisfied, however. The overall area in total protection (type 1), if all the
proposals are accepted, is 5.2%. This is far short of national and international targets. To
protect diversity, maintain and improve ecosystem health and protect ecosystem services,
I believe that at least 30% of our coastal area should be in type 1 Marine reserve
protection.
Sadly, I think this outcome was inevitable given fundamental aspects of the process. The
two most important problems are:
3

1. The membership of the forum, and the processes they followed, effectively sabotaged
the possibility of very significant long-lasting conservation benefits. The forum was
created with conservationists, fishers, and scientists aboard. The forum received advice
from other scientists about design principles, experiences from elsewhere, and what
were seen as the “crown jewels”. But the creation of a group with so many conflicting
objectives – obviously fishers’ representatives would oppose creation of large marine
reserves in areas they fish – has resulted in a set of proposals that are severely
compromised. In Otago, no large-scale (>200 km2) protected areas are even offered up
for consideration. This is wrong. It is a way to be sure to achieve very little.
For this to be avoided the forum needed to be non-conflicted, with much stronger
science representation, to propose what would work best for the environment and for
the fish – without considering what fishers might demand. It should have made a set of
proposals that could be measured against guiding ecological principles such as those
outlined below. That could then be negotiated on, to incorporate SOME of the fishers
concerns. Competing proposals could be welcomed, but also measured against the
same principles. Crucially, the compromising should happen after the proposal stage. In
this case, it has happened before the proposal stage, and the weak proposals will likely
be further compromised by public submissions, as more fishers give voice to the NIMBY
principle. This is no way to look after the marine environment.
2. In basing proposals on science (which sounds like a good idea) they have fallen into the
trap of requiring detailed information in order to provide protection. In doing this the
default position becomes no protection. The burden of proof is placed not on those who
seek to exploit, but on those who seek to protect. There has been no need to fishers to
justify their continued access to essentially all of the Otago coast. This is deeply wrong,
and it has corrupted the process.
I was one of the scientists who gave a presentation to the forum outlining what we know
about principles of reserve design. These included:
•

•
•
•
•
•
•
•
•
•

Size matters. No-take areas should be large. One published source suggests
>20km on the shortest dimension. Larger no-take areas should be preferred over
small ones
Protected areas should be replicated to insure against local impacts
Avoid fragmentation (e.g. protect whole reefs)
Protect >20% of non-reef bioregions
Maintain geographic diversity (i.e. represent cross-shelf and latitudinal diversity)
Represent all habitats
Apply all available information on processes to design viable networks
Protect uniqueness
Minimise edge effects via avoiding complex shapes
Maximise natural integrity (consider adjacent land uses)

Together these principles act to preserve habitats and the biological linkages within and
among them, and promote recovery and resilience. There is evidence of some replication
and representativeness in the current proposals, but not much evidence of the other ideas
above being used as guiding principles. What we have seen instead is a piecemeal
4

approach offering up a set of minimal areas that the fishers on the forum could live with.
This is much less than Otago’s Marine environment deserves.
_______________
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I am a marine ecologist and fisheries biologist with many years of marine science research
experience in NZ. My submission is based on basic marine science principles. The main ones of
relevance are that MPAs should be large enough, diverse enough and representative of as many
habitat types as possible in order to fulfil their prime objective, namely maintaining and enhancing
biodiversity.
I support the full list of proposed MPAs (subject to comments below about various options) on the
grounds that they are a good start in an area that has no existing MPAs, that they cover a wide range
of habitat types, and are generally well sited. The Forum should be congratulated for their hard work
in developing this set of proposals. However the MPAs are often too small to effectively buffer the
habitat and organisms against edge effects, and protect animals that are relatively mobile and
readily wander outside the boundaries of small MPAs. Some emigration is desirable as the
populations of animals inside MPAs recover, but if the rate of emigration is too high then the
populations will never recover to natural levels. Furthermore the experience elsewhere in NZ is that
even limited recreational fishing can seriously impact fish abundance (witness the Poor knights
Islands MR before full protection was conferred) even in the absence of commercial fishing. Hence
MPAs should have a relatively large area to perimeter ratio, and marine reserves are much more
valuable than MPAs in which fishing is allowed; in fact the latter are effectively a fisheries
management allocation tool (restricting some sectors and methods in favour of others) rather than a
marine protection tool.
The public consultation document seems to give undue weight to keeping fishers happy by avoiding
areas they like to fish in instead of creating MPAs where they will be of most benefit (including to
the fishers themselves). A good example of this is at Shag Point, which Forum members seem to
agree would make a good marine reserve if it wasn’t for the demands of fishers. Recreational fishers
make up just 10% of the NZ population but are very vocal and politically active; the majority of kiwis
support conservation of our marine resources and have become dismayed at how overfished they
are after decades of non-existent spatial planning and poor protection. This is an opportunity to
make a bold management move that will be applauded by future generations, including fishers who
will benefit as fish stocks recover. The proposals only cover 11% of the coastline in the forum area,
so fishers still have almost 90% of the coast to fish in. The MPA target should be much higher than
11%, so I submit that the MPAs be expanded in most cases to cover larger areas and more coastline;
this will simultaneously reduce the edge effects mentioned above.
Specific comments:
1. Note that I use Marine Reserve (MR) to refer to your type 1 MPA, and MPA to refer to your
type 2 MPA.
2. Waitaki B. I support the northern extension beyond the Waitaki River because it extends
protection to little blue penguins and Hector’s dolphins.
3. Waitaki C is a useful buffer for the Waitaki B MR – it enlarges the area protected and
reduces the perimeter to area, thus reducing edge effects discussed above. I don’t have any
problem with allowing salmon fishing at the river mouth as that will have negligible impact
on native wildlife.
4. Pleasant River/Stony Creek D. I support the seaward extension option for the same reasons
of size and reducing edge effects, plus it will add further habitat types and depth ranges to
the protected area. I particularly like the way estuaries, coasts and offshore regions are
linked in a continuous area. The scientific values listed in the consultation document are also
clear.
5. I support the E/F option that includes Saunders Canyon over the smaller G/H option.
Saunders Canyon is a larger more complex region than Papanui Canyon and has greater

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.
11.
12.

13.

biodiversity value. The combination of canyon habitats and bryozoan biogenic reef habitats
makes a powerful continuum with a hugely diverse fauna. The impact of this choice on
fishers is minor compared with the conservation gains. A great opportunity here is to extend
the entire MR/MPA region inshore to join the coast, thus offering a coast-to-canyon
continuous protected area that encompasses the entire depth gradient and many
continuous and overlapping habitat zones. This approach is an ecologically sound one, and it
has worked well in Kaikoura, so I recommend extending the proposed boundaries in to
adjoin the rocky Cape Saunders coastline.
Harakeke Pt to White Island. It is very pleasing to see a proposed MPA adjacent to the large
population of Dunedin. This proximity offers many people the chance to interact directly
with the MPA, as occurs in Wellington with Taputeranga MR. A significant failing of many of
the other proposed MPAs is that they are not readily accessible to the public, except by boat
– and most of the public don’t have boats. Tow Rock should obviously be included in the MR
as it is an integral part of the environment and local ecosystem. Allowing fishing to occur in
what is effectively the middle of a MR is completely contrary to sound ecological principles,
and the previous experience of places like the Poor Knights Islands mentioned above.
Excluding Tow Island will defeat the purpose of the MR.
White Is to Waldronville J. I don’t believe that such recreational fishing reserves will work as
discussed above. Another failed example in Northland is Mimiwhangata Marien Park. Such
places tend to attract excessive numbers of recreational fishers who think that because
commercial fishers are excluded the area will be overflowing with fish. Unfortunately the
influx of fishers will rapidly deplete the very stocks that attract them to the area and it will
soon be as depauperate as the adjacent coastline. I support converting this area to a MR
with no fishing.
Green Is K. I suspect this area is too small to avoid significant edge effects, but perhaps the
fact the island is surrounded by sand will mean that reef-associated animals will not wander
far from the island. It would be more sensible ecologically to extend the MR inshore to join
with the adjacent coastline, thus creating a link with other habitats and increasing the range
within the MR.
Akatore Estuary and Coast L & M. There are few estuaries in the forum area and they clearly
require representation in a network. This estuary probably has greater natural biodiversity
values than the others in the region and it warrant full MR protection (type 1) rather than
MPA (type 2). In conjunction with the coastal MR, this will create a continuous reserve from
estuary to open coast, thus conferring increased biodiversity value. The ‘kink’ in the outer
boundary of M is strange and violates the principle of maximising the area to perimeter ratio
and minimising edge effects. It should be straightened by linking points M1 and M3 (fig. 46)
with a straight line.
Akatore offshore. Clearly important to include deep offshore gravel habitat in an MPA where
trawling and dredging are banned.
Long Point, O and P. This combination of MR and MPA (type 1 and 2) appears to be a good
proposal with strong conservation benefits and habitat protection of the offshore area.
Tahakopa Estuary Q. Given that this is the only proposed estuarine MR, it is critical that it be
expanded to encompass the entire estuary. It is pointless having such a small MR in which
fish and seabirds can easily swim across the channel and be caught elsewhere by fishing
methods such as set nets. This reserve is so tiny it will do nothing more than protect the
saltmarsh, while allowing the ecosystem within which it exists to continue degrading.
Tautuku and Haldane estuaries R & S. I am pleased to see these MPAs encompass entire
estuaries and in that sense are more logical and scientifically defensible than the Tahakopa
proposal. However I would like to see them given complete protection from fishing (type 1)
given their small area and the need to protect fish in the estuaries as well as habitat and
birds.

14. Kelp forest T. Protection of the scientifically and ecologically important giant kelp beds is a
great idea, and the Forum should be applauded for proposing this. Kelp forests are major
biogenic habitats that support many other organisms and marine communities. They are
also suffering long-term decline for unknown reasons, but possibly due to sedimentation
from land runoff, and global warming. The latter is ongoing and accelerating and we are
likely to see Macrocystis beds shrink towards the south as the seas warm (their current
northern limit is in Cook Strait). From information supplied in the consultation document, a
ban on harvesting throughout the area would not affect anyone as there is currently no
harvesting in the region. This is a great example of an easy option with no losers. I am not
qualified to comment on the best regulatory or legislative means for achieving this end, but
strongly encourage the Forum to pursue this protection as part of the overall package of
MPAs.
Malcolm Francis, PhD

Name of Submitters: Dr Ian and Lala Frazer
Address:
Preferred Method of Contact: Email
Email:
Telephone Number:
General comments:
The Forum has done an impressive job to come up with potential marine sites to protect. We are
disappointed to see Nugget Point and Shag Point not included. The reason given is that there was
Maori opposition. However, given that there was Kai Tahu representation on the Forum we will be
would be interested to know how they are proposing to ensure that the important and diverse range
of marine habitats represented in these areas is to be protected, and what monitoring is planned to
measure the effectiveness of these measures.
Our preference is for MP 1 (Marine Reserves) which have been shown to be effective, rather than
more laissez faire MP 2 which allow limited fishing. Given that fishing has led to the current state of
affairs which means we recognise the need to remove some areas from fishing if we are to have a
sustainable fishery in the future, it appears rather futile to take half measures which have not yet been
shown to be effective.
We understand that the limit of 12 nautical miles from the coast was imposed on the Forum but
regret that this may then make less effective some of the proposed areas, and in some cases make the
outer boundary more difficult to enforce.
Proposed Marine Protected Areas (as a Table)
Site Code Support or
Oppose

Recommend
changes

A

Support

B

Support partially

Yes

C
D

Support partially
Support partially

Yes
Yes

E

Support partially

Yes

F

Support partially

Yes

G

Oppose

Reasons
Important to ensure that fishing practices do not impact
detrimentally on the Hectors Dolphin population.
Extend out to 12 nautical miles to provide better
representation of foraging habitats used by blue
penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector’s dolphin.
Change from MP 2 to MP 1
Extend further to include more deep subtidal reef
habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and
increased protection for fish communities associated
with kelp forests.
1. Both the Saunders Canyon and the area around and
including the bryozoan beds should have full MP 1
protection.
2. The area should extend to the land at Taiaroa head
and the coast at the Tomahawk Beach end.
The Marine Reserve (MP 1) should extend to meet the
land and include both Inlets.
1. The area is too small
2. The proposals for limited restrictions on fishing make
it unlikely to be effective

H

Support partially

I

Support Option 2

1. Support idea of MP1 but only if it is in conjunction
with the same protection for the Saunders Canyon and
the surrounding areas.
Include Tow Rock.

J
K

Support
Support
Support partially

Change from MP 2 to MP 1

L
M

Yes

Support partially

Yes
Yes

Support partially

Yes

Link to Site M and change from MP2 to MP1

Support partially

Yes

Support partially

Yes

Extend to 12 nm to include more of the yellow-eyed
penguin feeding area
Change from MP2 to MP 1

Support partially

Yes

Extend to join with Long Point, site O

Support partially

Yes

Change from MP2 to MP 1

Support partially

Yes

Change from MP2 to MP 1

Other

Yes

Nugget Point

Yes

Shag Point

Yes

Include more kelp forests, not just for fish but also for
climate change reasons
Marine Reserve unless Kai Tahu can indicate high level
of protection and methods of enforcement
Marine Reserve unless Kai Tahu can indicate high level
of protection and methods of enforcement

Extend to include Site N to ensure that the offshore
deep reef habitat is protected in a marine reserve.

N
O
P
Q
R
S
T
U
V
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Submission on Proposed Marine Protected Areas for New Zealand’s South Island SouthEast Coast
Dear Forum members,
Thank you for the opportunity to make a submission.
General comments:
I acknowledge the time taken, and dedication of the Forum members throughout
this process to get to this stage.
I support the full implementation of marine reserves and MPAs proposed by the
South-East Marine Protection Forum, including all expansions. I also propose
additional type 2 MPAs to provide adequate protection, which are necessary to
meet Governmental policy and international obligations. This is an important
opportunity to provide adequate and successful protection for our special region.
I congratulate the Forum for incorporating, to some extent, the key principles of
design from our founding father of marine reserves, Dr Bill Ballantine,
Representation, Replication, and Geographically widespread networks. However,
these proposals fall too short of the fourth, and most important principle: Selfsustaining total area. From page 305, Ballantine, 2014:
“The system must be sufficiently large in area to maintain itself through
time, independently (as far as possible) of the surrounding seas…. For the
maximum benefit to fisheries, the total area {of no-take marine reserves}
should be at least 30%.”
The Forum has proposed a mere 5.3% of the marine reserve area to be no-take
marine reserves. This needs to be improved. A greater, more area-rich network of
marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish and other marine species a
chance to thrive. Such a network will provide species in the region with a much
greater resilience from human impacts, and would noticeably benefit the region.
Under the principles of the Treaty of Waitangi, there needs to be 50/50 comanagement and representation with Māori on MPAs. I fully support Kāti Hūirapa
and other hapu, that they keep their sovereignty over rohe moana, and continue to
manage any marine reserves, and introduced ones, placed within their area,
potentially with stakeholders, using the Taiāpure model. Hapu are not against
Marine Reserves but need to be in full partnership and agreement with the Crown
to establish exact locations of new Marine Reserves. With regards to customary
fishing, I am against setnetting and trawling across the New Zealand EEZ, unless
nets used are made of traditional materials, and used in type 2 MPAs.
The Forum has acknowledged Hector’s dolphins as Endangered and mentions
they inhabit areas around Otago Peninsula, Moeraki, Porpoise Bay, and the

Nuggets.
The entire Forum area is important habitat for this species.
Since the 1970’s, Hector’s dolphins have declined to 27% of their former 1970
abundance due to bycatch (Slooten & Dawson, 2010) from setnetting and trawling
which are both harmful, wasteful fishing methods. Nationally, New Zealand sea
lions have declined by approximately 50% since 1998 and are vulnerable to
bycatch in trawl and setnet fisheries (Robertson & Chilvers 2011).
There has been a substantial decline in dolphin numbers throughout the Forum
area, especially off Brighton and Kaka Point, former areas of abundance. I
question why the harbours and coastal areas surrounding Blueskin and Porpoise
Bays have been left out of the proposed MPAs, as they are well-known hotspots
for the species. These areas are core parts of dolphin habitat for what is left of the
Otago subpopulations. Setnetting and trawling should, at bare minimum, be
banned out to the 12nm/ 100m depth contour in such important dolphin habitat,
around Blueskin and Porpoise Bays.
This is a whakataukī from ancient Waitaha ancestress, Te Uri O Kotara:
“Toi tū te Pāhu; toi tū te tai”
If Dolphin is well, so too will be our coasts.
Traditionally Hector’s dolphins are tohu, environmental indicators. They are
intrinsically linked as a reflection of health for the entire inshore ecosystem. If they
are not doing well, then the rest of the ecosystem is not healthy either.
Protection from commercial setnetting and trawling needs to be implemented
immediately throughout the entire Forum area for Hector’s dolphins, other critically
endangered taonga species and the inshore ecosystem, to perpetuate and
recover from high levels of bycatch and damage due to unsustainable fishing
methods. Governmental assistance should be given to fishers making the
transition.
From Banks Peninsula, we know Hector's dolphins have high site fidelity with an
average alongshore range of around 50km (Rayment et al, 2009). Recent
research conducted off Otago revealed no photo-ID matches between Blueskin
Bay and Moeraki, despite dolphin groups being in such close proximity (Turek,
2011). Another study off Kaikoura (Weir & Sagnol, 2015) also showed no photo-ID
matches over very small distances (10 to 20 kilometres). A similar pattern
emerges from: Hector’s dolphins show numerous strong haplotype signatures, that
are unique to different areas along the south-east coast (Hamner et al, 2012),
showing a connected, but increasingly fragmented series of distinct
subpopulations. These studies all point to a finer scale network of unique
subpopulations, or Distinct Population Segments.
This is certainly the case for Hector’s dolphins in the South-east: Timaru, St
Andrews, Oamaru, Moeraki, Otago Peninsula, Brighton, Kaka Point, Porpoise
Bay are all important subpopulations which need to be duly considered. Each
requires adequate protection from such high levels of commercial fishing bycatch,
for the species to recover and to prevent further fragmentation.
There are approximately 20 individuals around Otago Peninsula. Porpoise Bay

has approximately 40 individuals. The rest are data deficient, but have clearly
declined since the 1970’s. Most, if not all South-east coast subpopulations are as
Critically Endangered as Māui dolphins.
Hector’s dolphins still face high levels of bycatch, with approximately 150 caught
by setnets alone, every year by the commercial fishing industry. There has been
some protection put in place since 2007, but this is inadequate, only covering a
small portion of their habitat. This is very poorly monitored, with a worrying lack of
enforcement. Setnetting is already banned out to 4nm throughout the Forum area.
Trawling is also banned out to 2nm.
These existing regulations were mentioned in Volume 2. However, it was an
unusual omission to not mention these existing bans in Volume 1 for people to
ascertain any actual improvements to existing marine protection. Therefore, many
of the proposed MPAs are not huge improvements when considered on top of
these existing bans. It’s alarming that in proposed areas A and B, Volume 1 states
that there is still commercial mixed trawling and setnetting taking place
respectively within these protected areas!
A recent report on New Zealand fisheries revealed the serious extent and common
practice of dumping fish, high-grading and bycatch of many protected species
(Simmons et al, 2016). You can see recent footage of several Hector’s dolphins
being caught off Timaru (in part of the Forum area) in setnets here:
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MKYRNfBRpcs
Has the Forum adequately considered and responded to the revelations by
Operation Achilles (MPI, 2013), Operation Hippocamp (MPI, 2012) and Simmons
et al, (2016)?
·         Operation Achilles was initiated after examination of video footage taken by
cameras monitoring dolphin captures on-board six setnet commercial vessels
operating on the east coast of the South Island.
·         Operation Hippocamp gathered catch information to determine the level of
dumping and high grading in the trawl and setnet fishery off the south and
southeast coast of the South Island, with a focus on the gurnard and elephant fish
fisheries.
·         Simmons et al, (2016) concluded: In effect, the Ministry for Primary Industries
(MPI) turned a blind eye to the mortality of endangered species (dolphins) and
serious offences were allowed to escape prosecution. The research concludes
that, “misreporting and dumping has been ignored for too long by officials”.
Setnetting and trawling are harmful, wasteful fishing methods and should be
banned throughout the entire Forum area, from Timaru to Waipapa Point, by way
of a type 2 MPA out to 12 nm or the 100m depth contour. Depth contour is more
practical for boat users, as they are constantly aware of the depth they are in from
vessel equipment, much more so than distance from shore.
Transitioning away from these methods to more sustainable, selective ones, would
near-eliminate protected species bycatch, protect nursery and spawning grounds
and promote recovery of fish stocks to their former 1970’s abundance. Less
harmful methods include beach seines, dip nets, Danish seines, handlines,

lamparas, lobster pots, ring nets and trolls. If this approach were to be adopted,
we would see, in a short space of time, the life in our oceans rebound.
·         Average fish sizes would increase.
·         Fish caught in the south-east would be of the highest quality.
·         It would also be the easiest to catch due to sheer abundance and heath of
target fish stocks.
·         Habitats of Yellow-eyed penguins, Blue penguins, Hector's dolphins, New
Zealand sea lions, and various species of Albatross, and their prey, would be
protected from harmful, wasteful fishing.
·         These taonga would all be increasing in abundance: beyond endangered, and
critically endangered species status throughout the Forum area.
·         The south-east coast would be the most abundant, healthiest fishery in all New
Zealand, whilst still allowing for safe and selective commercial fishing.
Current regulations are already poorly monitored and enforced. With an increase
in MPAs, does the Forum have any planned increases in budgets and staff to
improve and effectively manage, monitor and enforce these new MPAs?
New Zealand Eel species are becoming very endangered. There should be a
complete ban on any commercial harvesting of eels throughout the Forum area.
Marine farms, mining and seismic exploration need to be prohibited in all the
MPAs.
Specific comments
A
I support the proposed MPA, however it needs to cover a larger area to be
effective.
In area A, it states there is a voluntary trawling ban in place, whereas trawling is
already banned out to 2nm. It is of serious concern that mixed trawling (not just
trawling for flat fish which is permitted with low-headline nets) is occurring within
this trawling restricted area.
As stated in Volume 1, Hector’s dolphins are often seen in this area, and outside
the proposed MPA.
If the Forum wants to successfully protect school shark pupping, elephantfish egg
deposits and Hector’s dolphins, which all have important habitat throughout the
entire Forum area, the destructive methods of commercial and setnetting should
be banned out to 12 nm/ or 100m depth contour throughout the entire Forum area.
Rather than repeat myself for each proposed MPA thereafter (B through to T), I
passionately advocate for the ultimate transition away from the damaging methods
of setnetting and trawling to more selective, sustainable methods throughout the
entire Forum area.
B
I support and applaud the size for the proposed marine reserve and extension.

This is another key area for dolphins and many other protected species. The area
is also classified as an Important Bird Area (IBA).
Setnetting is already banned out to 4nm, so an extension out to 4.3nm is hardly an
improvement. I support an extension out to 12nm/ 100m depth.
It is of serious concern that in Volume 1, under this proposal, it clearly states that
setnetting for rig and school shark is still occurring within this setnet ban area,
which would be illegal.
The shape with the extension would be very hard to enforce. It needs to be
extended in to the shoreline, banning all commercial fishing off the rivermouth, but
still allowing recreational beachcasting.
C
I support and applaud the proposed MPA and extension and support a further
extension out to 12nm/ 100m depth to provide better representation of habitats
used by protected and endangered species. This is an important area for Hector’s
dolphins, Blue penguins, Yellow-eyed penguins and is also an internationally
recognised IBA.
It is currently a strange shape, making it hard to enforce. The southern boundary
needs to be extended to the shoreline. This would make the MPA more successful
with greater ecosystem benefits. Allowing commercial fishing in this inshore
portion will undo the good effects of the MPA.
Setnetting and trawling is already banned out to 4nm and 2nm respectively.
Extending this protection out to 5.9nm is hardly an improvement. I support and
congratulate other members of the Forum for wanting to extend protection out to
12nm. This would make a very effective MPA indeed, with noticeable benefits to
recreational and customary fishing, and localised protected species recovery. It
would also satisfy the key principles of establishing MPAs, particularly the most
important - Self-sustaining total area.
D
I support Option 2 with the extension to include more deep subtidal reef habitat
which is underrepresented in the proposal. This would increase protection for fish
communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an internationally
recognised IBA for Yellow-eyed penguins and Otago Shags.
Kāti Hūirapa needs to be instrumental in area definition. I support complete
management or co-management of MPAs by Kāti Hūirapa by way of taiapure.
E, F, G, H
I support Alternative 1. The type 2 MPA (E) is the ideal solution for the entire
South-east coast area under consultation as it eliminates setnets and trawls but
allows for pots and line fishing. This is much better for the entire inshore
environment, protected species and target species, as they are safer, selective
methods. There are no issues with high grading, dumping or protected species

bycatch by comparison. The Otago Shelf Canyons are an exciting and unique
environment, a hotspot for cetaceans, sea lions and seabirds. The area inshore of
this is also very important for Hector’s dolphins and other protected species.
The size is great, however this MPA should be reconfigured to extend in to the
coast, including Hooper’s Inlet and linking to Harakeke Point. This would cover a
wider range of habitat, and improve the effectiveness of the MPA, especially for
Sea lions and Hector’s dolphins. This would also protect an underrepresented
habitat in the proposed network, an example of an Otago Peninsula inlet. Hooper's
Inlet is a nationally and locally significant saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish.
The connection to Harakeke point would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a
high current headland and biologically productive area. Such areas are currently
underrepresented in the proposal.
I
I support Option 2. However, this is a very small improvement, i.e. it only goes out
to 1.7nm. Trawling is already banned out to 2nm. The offshore boundary should
be taken out to at least 5nm to be an improvement on existing protection
measures and fishing pressures, ideally out to 12nm/ or the 100m depth contour.
As it is, I is far too small to be considered an effective no-take reserve. It’s
imperative marine reserves are big enough to provide a meaningful haven and
maintain full ecosystem functions, otherwise what is the point?
This marine reserve would be most effective if the highly productive area of Tow
Rock is included. If extended, this will be a significant marine reserve for
education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major city, and world
class if connected to site F.
J
I support J, but as above with I, the offshore boundary needs to be out to at least
5nm to be an improvement on existing measures. The lower recreational catch
limits are a great idea. Commercial trawling needs to be banned in this area.
Potting is considered quite a sustainable method by comparison, but it is not a big
alongshore area to restrict potting.
K
It’s imperative that this MPA extends to the shoreline. As it is, it’s far too small to
be effectual and will have very little, if any, benefits if not extended. No-take
reserves need to be big enough to provide a meaningful haven and maintain full
ecosystem functions. It will also be extremely difficult to enforce and monitor due
to it currently being a very small square shape. There’s great potential here for this
area to be an effective MPA if extended to shore as this area has a high diversity
of life and will be valuable for research, public enjoyment, and education.
It’s great that I, J and K are adjacent to eachother, however they all need to be
extended offshore to at least 5nm. And beyond that, designated as type 2 MPAs

out to 12nm/ 100m depth contour.
L
I support the proposed MPA.
Eels are endangered and they are declining. Commercial take of eels should be
banned throughout the entire Forum area. Estuaries are significant nursery areas
for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds. It would be highly strategic, with
wonderful results, if we connected more of these vital estuarine MPAs with
protected reserves on land, including catchments, safeguarding the future of our
rivers, estuaries and fish nursery areas.
M, N and O, P
I support the proposed MPAs, however I support extending the boundaries of N
and P in to the shoreline, keeping M and O as designated no take areas, but
allowing for type 2 MPAs, everywhere else.
This inshore areas off Akatore extending northwards to Brighton, and southwards
to Kaka Point are hotspots for Hectors dolphins and areas of former dolphin
abundance. Why these coastal areas have not been proposed as MPAs is
surprising.
These areas all need to be protected from setnets and trawling out to 12nm/ or the
100m depth contour, from Blackhead to Nugget Point. All other commercial fishing
methods should be permitted, along with customary and recreational fishing
(provided no setnetting is used).
Having a gap in protection between inshore and offshore Akatore proposed MPAs
doesn’t make sense, neither do the gaps in between Long Point offshore and
inshore (O and P). The shapes are near impossible to effectively monitor and
enforce. The gaps would undo all the good work these MPAs would provide, and
miss the opportunity to implement the most important aspect of creating MPAs –
making them self-sustaining total areas. It’s important to ensure that the offshore
deep reef habitat is protected too.
Banning all commercial trawling and setnetting would transform these proposed
MPAs into awesomeness. It would eliminate protected species bycatch and
enhance the fisheries for commercial, recreational, and customary, simply by
employing more selective, sustainable commercial fishing methods.
Q
This would be an impossible shape to effectively manage and enforce. It needs to
be bank to bank. A taiapure arrangement, managed by hapu, would work much
better here. No-take reserves need to be big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. This is the only representation of an
estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats associated
with the mouth of the estuary, I recommend that it also extends to join with Long
Point.

R, S
I support the proposed MPAs, however the type 2 MPAs should be extended
much further offshore (12nm/ 100m depth), and joined up to cover a greater area,
where commercial setnetting and trawling are banned in such important Hector’s
dolphin habitat. It’s unbelievable the areas off Porpoise Bay and Haldane estuary
haven’t been considered as type 2 MPAs.
T
I support the proposed protection of kelp forests, which are so important for the
inshore ecosystem. The decline is very concerning and harvesting methods and
quotas are clearly unsustainable. More research is urgently required. There should
at least be a moratorium on commercial take until more research has been
accomplished.
The Forum has an important opportunity to implement truly effective MPAs. The
bigger the better. The south-east could be the envy and inspiration for the rest of
the country if it were to introduce widespread type 2 MPAs, where destructive
commercial fishing methods are removed for good. The beneficial ecosystem-wide
changes would be quickly noticeable and lasting. Whilst still allowing safer,
selective commercial fishing methods, it will be so much easier for all of us to
catch fish. It would be a thriving coast we will all be proud of.
When Hector’s dolphins are thriving, our inshore ecosystem will be thriving too.
Thank you for considering my submission in regards to the plight of our treasured
species, Hector’s dolphins; other protected species, and our very special taonga:
our inshore ecosystem.
Please feel free to contact me if you would like further information, references or
copies of the scientific literature.
Kind regards,
Charlotte Johansen
email:    
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Submission on Proposed Marine Protected Areas for New Zealand’s South Island SouthEast Coast
Dear Forum members,
Thank you for the opportunity to make a submission.
General comments:
I acknowledge the time taken, and dedication of the Forum members throughout
this process to get to this stage.
I support the full implementation of marine reserves and MPAs proposed by the
South-East Marine Protection Forum, including all expansions. I also propose
additional type 2 MPAs to provide adequate protection, which are necessary to
meet Governmental policy and international obligations. This is an important
opportunity to provide adequate and successful protection for our special region.
I congratulate the Forum for incorporating, to some extent, the key principles of
design from our founding father of marine reserves, Dr Bill Ballantine,
Representation, Replication, and Geographically widespread networks. However,
these proposals fall too short of the fourth, and most important principle: Selfsustaining total area. From page 305, Ballantine, 2014:
“The system must be sufficiently large in area to maintain itself through
time, independently (as far as possible) of the surrounding seas…. For the
maximum benefit to fisheries, the total area {of no-take marine reserves}
should be at least 30%.”
The Forum has proposed a mere 5.3% of the marine reserve area to be no-take
marine reserves. This needs to be improved. A greater, more area-rich network of
marine reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish and other marine species a
chance to thrive. Such a network will provide species in the region with a much
greater resilience from human impacts, and would noticeably benefit the region.
Under the principles of the Treaty of Waitangi, there needs to be 50/50 comanagement and representation with Māori on MPAs. I fully support Kāti Hūirapa
and other hapu, that they keep their sovereignty over rohe moana, and continue to
manage any marine reserves, and introduced ones, placed within their area,
potentially with stakeholders, using the Taiāpure model. Hapu are not against
Marine Reserves but need to be in full partnership and agreement with the Crown
to establish exact locations of new Marine Reserves. With regards to customary
fishing, I am against setnetting and trawling across the New Zealand EEZ, unless
nets used are made of traditional materials, and used in type 2 MPAs.
The Forum has acknowledged Hector’s dolphins as Endangered and mentions
they inhabit areas around Otago Peninsula, Moeraki, Porpoise Bay, and the

Nuggets.
The entire Forum area is important habitat for this species.
Since the 1970’s, Hector’s dolphins have declined to 27% of their former 1970
abundance due to bycatch (Slooten & Dawson, 2010) from setnetting and trawling
which are both harmful, wasteful fishing methods. Nationally, New Zealand sea
lions have declined by approximately 50% since 1998 and are vulnerable to
bycatch in trawl and setnet fisheries (Robertson & Chilvers 2011).
There has been a substantial decline in dolphin numbers throughout the Forum
area, especially off Brighton and Kaka Point, former areas of abundance. I
question why the harbours and coastal areas surrounding Blueskin and Porpoise
Bays have been left out of the proposed MPAs, as they are well-known hotspots
for the species. These areas are core parts of dolphin habitat for what is left of the
Otago subpopulations. Setnetting and trawling should, at bare minimum, be
banned out to the 12nm/ 100m depth contour in such important dolphin habitat,
around Blueskin and Porpoise Bays.
This is a whakataukī from ancient Waitaha ancestress, Te Uri O Kotara:
“Toi tū te Pāhu; toi tū te tai”
If Dolphin is well, so too will be our coasts.
Traditionally Hector’s dolphins are tohu, environmental indicators. They are
intrinsically linked as a reflection of health for the entire inshore ecosystem. If they
are not doing well, then the rest of the ecosystem is not healthy either.
Protection from commercial setnetting and trawling needs to be implemented
immediately throughout the entire Forum area for Hector’s dolphins, other critically
endangered taonga species and the inshore ecosystem, to perpetuate and
recover from high levels of bycatch and damage due to unsustainable fishing
methods. Governmental assistance should be given to fishers making the
transition.
From Banks Peninsula, we know Hector's dolphins have high site fidelity with an
average alongshore range of around 50km (Rayment et al, 2009). Recent
research conducted off Otago revealed no photo-ID matches between Blueskin
Bay and Moeraki, despite dolphin groups being in such close proximity (Turek,
2011). Another study off Kaikoura (Weir & Sagnol, 2015) also showed no photo-ID
matches over very small distances (10 to 20 kilometres). A similar pattern
emerges from: Hector’s dolphins show numerous strong haplotype signatures, that
are unique to different areas along the south-east coast (Hamner et al, 2012),
showing a connected, but increasingly fragmented series of distinct
subpopulations. These studies all point to a finer scale network of unique
subpopulations, or Distinct Population Segments.
This is certainly the case for Hector’s dolphins in the South-east: Timaru, St
Andrews, Oamaru, Moeraki, Otago Peninsula, Brighton, Kaka Point, Porpoise
Bay are all important subpopulations which need to be duly considered. Each
requires adequate protection from such high levels of commercial fishing bycatch,
for the species to recover and to prevent further fragmentation.
There are approximately 20 individuals around Otago Peninsula. Porpoise Bay

has approximately 40 individuals. The rest are data deficient, but have clearly
declined since the 1970’s. Most, if not all South-east coast subpopulations are as
Critically Endangered as Māui dolphins.
Hector’s dolphins still face high levels of bycatch, with approximately 150 caught
by setnets alone, every year by the commercial fishing industry. There has been
some protection put in place since 2007, but this is inadequate, only covering a
small portion of their habitat. This is very poorly monitored, with a worrying lack of
enforcement. Setnetting is already banned out to 4nm throughout the Forum area.
Trawling is also banned out to 2nm.
These existing regulations were mentioned in Volume 2. However, it was an
unusual omission to not mention these existing bans in Volume 1 for people to
ascertain any actual improvements to existing marine protection. Therefore, many
of the proposed MPAs are not huge improvements when considered on top of
these existing bans. It’s alarming that in proposed areas A and B, Volume 1 states
that there is still commercial mixed trawling and setnetting taking place
respectively within these protected areas!
A recent report on New Zealand fisheries revealed the serious extent and common
practice of dumping fish, high-grading and bycatch of many protected species
(Simmons et al, 2016). You can see recent footage of several Hector’s dolphins
being caught off Timaru (in part of the Forum area) in setnets here:
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MKYRNfBRpcs

Operation Achilles: Vessel 1
- Hector's dolphin (part two
of three)
www.youtube.com
This video shows capture of two Hector's
dolphins. Find out more here
http://mpi.govt.nz/independent-review The
fishing vessels operated 2 cameras – 1 on
the stern and 1 on the cabin. These videos

Has the Forum adequately considered and responded to the revelations by
Operation Achilles (MPI, 2013), Operation Hippocamp (MPI, 2012) and Simmons
et al, (2016)?
        Operation Achilles was initiated after examination of video footage taken by
cameras monitoring dolphin captures on-board six setnet commercial vessels
operating on the east coast of the South Island.
        Operation Hippocamp gathered catch information to determine the level of
dumping and high grading in the trawl and setnet fishery off the south and
southeast coast of the South Island, with a focus on the gurnard and elephant fish

fisheries.
        Simmons et al, (2016) concluded: In effect, the Ministry for Primary Industries
(MPI) turned a blind eye to the mortality of endangered species (dolphins) and
serious offences were allowed to escape prosecution. The research concludes
that, “misreporting and dumping has been ignored for too long by officials”.
Setnetting and trawling are harmful, wasteful fishing methods and should be
banned throughout the entire Forum area, from Timaru to Waipapa Point, by way
of a type 2 MPA out to 12 nm or the 100m depth contour. Depth contour is more
practical for boat users, as they are constantly aware of the depth they are in from
vessel equipment, much more so than distance from shore.
Transitioning away from these methods to more sustainable, selective ones, would
near-eliminate protected species bycatch, protect nursery and spawning grounds
and promote recovery of fish stocks to their former 1970’s abundance. Less
harmful methods include beach seines, dip nets, Danish seines, handlines,
lamparas, lobster pots, ring nets and trolls. If this approach were to be adopted,
we would see, in a short space of time, the life in our oceans rebound.
        Average fish sizes would increase.
        Fish caught in the south-east would be of the highest quality.
        It would also be the easiest to catch due to sheer abundance and heath of target
fish stocks.
        Habitats of Yellow-eyed penguins, Blue penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand
sea lions, and various species of Albatross, and their prey, would be protected
from harmful, wasteful fishing.
        These taonga would all be increasing in abundance: beyond endangered, and
critically endangered species status throughout the Forum area.
        The south-east coast would be the most abundant, healthiest fishery in all New
Zealand, whilst still allowing for safe and selective commercial fishing.
Current regulations are already poorly monitored and enforced. With an increase
in MPAs, does the Forum have any planned increases in budgets and staff to
improve and effectively manage, monitor and enforce these new MPAs?
New Zealand Eel species are becoming very endangered. There should be a
complete ban on any commercial harvesting of eels throughout the Forum area.
Marine farms, mining and seismic exploration need to be prohibited in all the
MPAs.
Specific comments
A
I support the proposed MPA, however it needs to cover a larger area to be
effective.
In area A, it states there is a voluntary trawling ban in place, whereas trawling is
already banned out to 2nm. It is of serious concern that mixed trawling (not just
trawling for flat fish which is permitted with low-headline nets) is occurring within
this trawling restricted area.

As stated in Volume 1, Hector’s dolphins are often seen in this area, and outside
the proposed MPA.
If the Forum wants to successfully protect school shark pupping, elephantfish egg
deposits and Hector’s dolphins, which all have important habitat throughout the
entire Forum area, the destructive methods of commercial and setnetting should
be banned out to 12 nm/ or 100m depth contour throughout the entire Forum area.
Rather than repeat myself for each proposed MPA thereafter (B through to T), I
passionately advocate for the ultimate transition away from the damaging methods
of setnetting and trawling to more selective, sustainable methods throughout the
entire Forum area.
B
I support and applaud the size for the proposed marine reserve and extension.
This is another key area for dolphins and many other protected species. The area
is also classified as an Important Bird Area (IBA).
Setnetting is already banned out to 4nm, so an extension out to 4.3nm is hardly an
improvement. I support an extension out to 12nm/ 100m depth.
It is of serious concern that in Volume 1, under this proposal, it clearly states that
setnetting for rig and school shark is still occurring within this setnet ban area,
which would be illegal.
The shape with the extension would be very hard to enforce. It needs to be
extended in to the shoreline, banning all commercial fishing off the rivermouth, but
still allowing recreational beachcasting.
C
I support and applaud the proposed MPA and extension and support a further
extension out to 12nm/ 100m depth to provide better representation of habitats
used by protected and endangered species. This is an important area for Hector’s
dolphins, Blue penguins, Yellow-eyed penguins and is also an internationally
recognised IBA.
It is currently a strange shape, making it hard to enforce. The southern boundary
needs to be extended to the shoreline. This would make the MPA more successful
with greater ecosystem benefits. Allowing commercial fishing in this inshore
portion will undo the good effects of the MPA.
Setnetting and trawling is already banned out to 4nm and 2nm respectively.
Extending this protection out to 5.9nm is hardly an improvement. I support and
congratulate other members of the Forum for wanting to extend protection out to
12nm. This would make a very effective MPA indeed, with noticeable benefits to
recreational and customary fishing, and localised protected species recovery. It
would also satisfy the key principles of establishing MPAs, particularly the most
important - Self-sustaining total area.
D

I support Option 2 with the extension to include more deep subtidal reef habitat
which is underrepresented in the proposal. This would increase protection for fish
communities associated with kelp forests. This area is an internationally
recognised IBA for Yellow-eyed penguins and Otago Shags.
Kāti Hūirapa needs to be instrumental in area definition. I support complete
management or co-management of MPAs by Kāti Hūirapa by way of taiapure.
E, F, G, H
I support Alternative 1. The type 2 MPA (E) is the ideal solution for the entire
South-east coast area under consultation as it eliminates setnets and trawls but
allows for pots and line fishing. This is much better for the entire inshore
environment, protected species and target species, as they are safer, selective
methods. There are no issues with high grading, dumping or protected species
bycatch by comparison. The Otago Shelf Canyons are an exciting and unique
environment, a hotspot for cetaceans, sea lions and seabirds. The area inshore of
this is also very important for Hector’s dolphins and other protected species.
The size is great, however this MPA should be reconfigured to extend in to the
coast, including Hooper’s Inlet and linking to Harakeke Point. This would cover a
wider range of habitat, and improve the effectiveness of the MPA, especially for
Sea lions and Hector’s dolphins. This would also protect an underrepresented
habitat in the proposed network, an example of an Otago Peninsula inlet. Hooper's
Inlet is a nationally and locally significant saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish.
The connection to Harakeke point would allow for the inclusion of the Chasm, a
high current headland and biologically productive area. Such areas are currently
underrepresented in the proposal.
I
I support Option 2. However, this is a very small improvement, i.e. it only goes out
to 1.7nm. Trawling is already banned out to 2nm. The offshore boundary should
be taken out to at least 5nm to be an improvement on existing protection
measures and fishing pressures, ideally out to 12nm/ or the 100m depth contour.
As it is, I is far too small to be considered an effective no-take reserve. It’s
imperative marine reserves are big enough to provide a meaningful haven and
maintain full ecosystem functions, otherwise what is the point?
This marine reserve would be most effective if the highly productive area of Tow
Rock is included. If extended, this will be a significant marine reserve for
education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major city, and world
class if connected to site F.
J
I support J, but as above with I, the offshore boundary needs to be out to at least
5nm to be an improvement on existing measures. The lower recreational catch
limits are a great idea. Commercial trawling needs to be banned in this area.

Potting is considered quite a sustainable method by comparison, but it is not a big
alongshore area to restrict potting.
K
It’s imperative that this MPA extends to the shoreline. As it is, it’s far too small to
be effectual and will have very little, if any, benefits if not extended. No-take
reserves need to be big enough to provide a meaningful haven and maintain full
ecosystem functions. It will also be extremely difficult to enforce and monitor due
to it currently being a very small square shape. There’s great potential here for this
area to be an effective MPA if extended to shore as this area has a high diversity
of life and will be valuable for research, public enjoyment, and education.
It’s great that I, J and K are adjacent to eachother, however they all need to be
extended offshore to at least 5nm. And beyond that, designated as type 2 MPAs
out to 12nm/ 100m depth contour.
L
I support the proposed MPA.
Eels are endangered and they are declining. Commercial take of eels should be
banned throughout the entire Forum area. Estuaries are significant nursery areas
for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds. It would be highly strategic, with
wonderful results, if we connected more of these vital estuarine MPAs with
protected reserves on land, including catchments, safeguarding the future of our
rivers, estuaries and fish nursery areas.
M, N and O, P
I support the proposed MPAs, however I support extending the boundaries of N
and P in to the shoreline, keeping M and O as designated no take areas, but
allowing for type 2 MPAs, everywhere else.
This inshore areas off Akatore extending northwards to Brighton, and southwards
to Kaka Point are hotspots for Hectors dolphins and areas of former dolphin
abundance. Why these coastal areas have not been proposed as MPAs is
surprising.
These areas all need to be protected from setnets and trawling out to 12nm/ or the
100m depth contour, from Blackhead to Nugget Point. All other commercial fishing
methods should be permitted, along with customary and recreational fishing
(provided no setnetting is used).
Having a gap in protection between inshore and offshore Akatore proposed MPAs
doesn’t make sense, neither do the gaps in between Long Point offshore and
inshore (O and P). The shapes are near impossible to effectively monitor and
enforce. The gaps would undo all the good work these MPAs would provide, and
miss the opportunity to implement the most important aspect of creating MPAs –
making them self-sustaining total areas. It’s important to ensure that the offshore
deep reef habitat is protected too.

Banning all commercial trawling and setnetting would transform these proposed
MPAs into awesomeness. It would eliminate protected species bycatch and
enhance the fisheries for commercial, recreational, and customary, simply by
employing more selective, sustainable commercial fishing methods.
Q
This would be an impossible shape to effectively manage and enforce. It needs to
be bank to bank. A taiapure arrangement, managed by hapu, would work much
better here. No-take reserves need to be big enough to provide a meaningful
haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. This is the only representation of an
estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats associated
with the mouth of the estuary, I recommend that it also extends to join with Long
Point.
R, S
I support the proposed MPAs, however the type 2 MPAs should be extended
much further offshore (12nm/ 100m depth), and joined up to cover a greater area,
where commercial setnetting and trawling are banned in such important Hector’s
dolphin habitat. It’s unbelievable the areas off Porpoise Bay and Haldane estuary
haven’t been considered as type 2 MPAs.
T
I support the proposed protection of kelp forests, which are so important for the
inshore ecosystem. The decline is very concerning and harvesting methods and
quotas are clearly unsustainable. More research is urgently required. There should
at least be a moratorium on commercial take until more research has been
accomplished.
The Forum has an important opportunity to implement truly effective MPAs. The
bigger the better. The south-east could be the envy and inspiration for the rest of
the country if it were to introduce widespread type 2 MPAs, where destructive
commercial fishing methods are removed for good. The beneficial ecosystem-wide
changes would be quickly noticeable and lasting. Whilst still allowing safer,
selective commercial fishing methods, it will be so much easier for all of us to
catch fish. It would be a thriving coast we will all be proud of.
When Hector’s dolphins are thriving, our inshore ecosystem will be thriving too.
Thank you for considering my submission in regards to the plight of our treasured
species, Hector’s dolphins; other protected species, and our very special taonga:
our inshore ecosystem.
Please feel free to contact me if you would like further information, references or
copies of the scientific literature.
Kind regards,
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Submission on Proposed Marine Protected Areas for New Zealand’s South Island SouthEast Coast (Gemma McGrath, Independent)

Dear Forum members,

I work as an independent consultant in New Zealand for Māui and Hector's dolphin
conservation. I've been working alongside numerous NGOs, scientists, Māori and
communities on this issue since 2006.
My Masters in Science Communication from the University of Otago focuses on fusing
science with traditional ecological knowledge for more influential conservation messaging,
which I think the Forum would find really interesting. Please let me know If the
opportunity arises to do a presentation on our local Hector’s dolphin subpopulations in
future.

This is a whakataukī from ancient Waitaha ancestress, Te Uri O Kotara:

“Toi tu te Pahu; toi tu te tai”
If Dolphin is well, so too will be our coasts.

Traditionally Hector’s dolphins are tohu, environmental indicators. They are intrinsically
linked as a reflection of health for the entire inshore ecosystem. If they are not doing well,
then the rest of the ecosystem is not healthy either.

Thank you for the opportunity to make a submission on the proposed marine protected
areas (MPAs) for New Zealand’s south-east coast. I’ll begin with general comments,
followed by specifics.

General comments:

I acknowledge the time taken, and dedication of the Forum members throughout this
process to get to this stage.

I support the full implementation of marine reserves and MPAs proposed by the SouthEast Marine Protection Forum, including all expansions. I also propose additional type 2
MPAs to provide adequate protection, which are necessary to meet Governmental policy
and international obligations. This is an important opportunity to provide adequate and
successful protection for our special region.

I congratulate the Forum for incorporating, to some extent, the key principles of design
from our founding father of marine reserves, Dr Bill Ballantine, Representation,
Replication, and Geographically widespread networks. However, these proposals fall too
short of the fourth, and most important principle: Self-sustaining total area. From page
305, Ballantine, 2014:
“The system must be sufficiently large in area to maintain itself through time,
independently (as far as possible) of the surrounding seas…. For the maximum
benefit to fisheries, the total area {of no-take marine reserves} should be at least
30%.”

The Forum has proposed a mere 5.3% of the marine reserve area to be no-take marine
reserves. This needs to be improved. A greater, more area-rich network of marine reserves
and MPAs is essential to allow fish and other marine species a chance to thrive. Such a
network will provide species in the region with a much greater resilience from human
impacts, and would noticeably benefit the region.

Under the principles of the Treaty of Waitangi, there needs to be 50/50 co-management
and representation with Māori on MPAs. I fully support Kāti Hūirapa and other hapu, that
they keep their sovereignty over rohe moana, and continue to manage any marine reserves,
and introduced ones, placed within their area, potentially with stakeholders, using the
Taiāpure model. Hapu are not against Marine Reserves but need to be in full partnership
and agreement with the Crown to establish exact locations of new Marine Reserves. With
regards to customary fishing, I am against setnetting and trawling across the New Zealand
EEZ, unless nets used are made of traditional materials, and used in type 2 MPAs.

The Forum has acknowledged Hector’s dolphins as Endangered and mentions they inhabit
areas around Otago Peninsula, Moeraki, Porpoise Bay, and the Nuggets.
The entire Forum area is important habitat for this species.
Since the 1970’s, Hector’s dolphins have declined to 27% of their former 1970 abundance
due to bycatch (Slooten & Dawson, 2010) from setnetting and trawling which are both
harmful, wasteful fishing methods. Nationally, New Zealand sea lions have declined by
approximately 50% since 1998 and are vulnerable to bycatch in trawl and setnet fisheries
(Robertson & Chilvers 2011).
There has been a substantial decline in dolphin numbers throughout the Forum area,

especially off Brighton and Kaka Point, former areas of abundance. I question why the
harbours and coastal areas surrounding Blueskin and Porpoise Bays have been left out of
the proposed MPAs, as they are well-known hotspots for the species. These areas are core
parts of dolphin habitat for what is left of the Otago subpopulations. Setnetting and
trawling should, at bare minimum, be banned out to the 12nm/ 100m depth contour in such
important dolphin habitat, around Blueskin and Porpoise Bays.

Protection from commercial setnetting and trawling needs to be implemented immediately
throughout the entire Forum area for Hector’s dolphins, other critically endangered taonga
species and the inshore ecosystem, to perpetuate and recover from high levels of bycatch
and damage due to unsustainable fishing methods. Governmental assistance should be
given to fishers making the transition.

From Banks Peninsula, we know Hector's dolphins have high site fidelity with an average
alongshore range of around 50km (Rayment et al, 2009). Recent research conducted off
Otago revealed no photo-ID matches between Blueskin Bay and Moeraki, despite dolphin
groups being in such close proximity (Turek, 2011). Another study off Kaikoura (Weir &
Sagnol, 2015) also showed no photo-ID matches over very small distances (10 to 20
kilometres). A similar pattern emerges from: Hector’s dolphins show numerous strong
haplotype signatures, that are unique to different areas along the south-east coast (Hamner
et al, 2012), showing a connected, but increasingly fragmented series of distinct
subpopulations. These studies all point to a finer scale network of unique subpopulations,
or Distinct Population Segments.
This is certainly the case for Hector’s dolphins in the South-east: Timaru, St Andrews,
Oamaru, Moeraki, Otago Peninsula, Brighton, Kaka Point, Porpoise Bay are all important
subpopulations which need to be duly considered. Each requires adequate protection from
such high levels of commercial fishing bycatch, for the species to recover and to prevent
further fragmentation.
There are approximately 20 individuals around Otago Peninsula. Porpoise Bay has
approximately 40 individuals. The rest are data deficient, but have clearly declined since
the 1970’s. Most, if not all South-east coast subpopulations are as Critically Endangered as
Māui dolphins.

Hector’s dolphins still face high levels of bycatch, with approximately 150 caught by
setnets alone, every year by the commercial fishing industry. There has been some
protection put in place since 2007, but this is inadequate, only covering a small portion of
their habitat. This is very poorly monitored, with a worrying lack of enforcement.
Setnetting is already banned out to 4nm throughout the Forum area. Trawling is also
banned out to 2nm.
These existing regulations were mentioned in Volume 2. However, it was an unusual
omission to not mention these existing bans in Volume 1 for people to ascertain any actual
improvements to existing marine protection. Therefore, many of the proposed MPAs are
not huge improvements when considered on top of these existing bans. It’s alarming that in
proposed areas A and B, Volume 1 states that there is still commercial mixed trawling and

setnetting taking place respectively within these protected areas!
A recent report on New Zealand fisheries revealed the serious extent and common practice
of dumping fish, high-grading and bycatch of many protected species (Simmons et al,
2016). You can see recent footage of several Hector’s dolphins being caught off Timaru
(in part of the Forum area) in setnets here: https://www.youtube.com/watch?
v=MKYRNfBRpcs

Has the Forum adequately considered and responded to the revelations by Operation
Achilles (MPI, 2013), Operation Hippocamp (MPI, 2012) and Simmons et al, (2016)?
· Operation Achilles was initiated after examination of video footage taken by cameras
monitoring dolphin captures on-board six setnet commercial vessels operating on the east
coast of the South Island.
· Operation Hippocamp gathered catch information to determine the level of dumping
and high grading in the trawl and setnet fishery off the south and southeast coast of the
South Island, with a focus on the gurnard and elephant fish fisheries.
· Simmons et al, (2016) concluded: In effect, the Ministry for Primary Industries (MPI)
turned a blind eye to the mortality of endangered species (dolphins) and serious offences
were allowed to escape prosecution. The research concludes that, “misreporting and
dumping has been ignored for too long by officials”.

Setnetting and trawling are harmful, wasteful fishing methods and should be banned
throughout the entire Forum area, from Timaru to Waipapa Point, by way of a type 2 MPA
out to 12 nm or the 100m depth contour. Depth contour is more practical for boat users, as
they are constantly aware of the depth they are in from vessel equipment, much more so
than distance from shore.
Transitioning away from these methods to more sustainable, selective ones, would neareliminate protected species bycatch, protect nursery and spawning grounds and promote
recovery of fish stocks to their former 1970’s abundance. Less harmful methods include
beach seines, dip nets, Danish seines, handlines, lamparas, lobster pots, ring nets and trolls.
If this approach were to be adopted, we would see, in a short space of time, the life in our
oceans rebound.
·

Average fish sizes would increase.

·

Fish caught in the south-east would be of the highest quality.

· It would also be the easiest to catch due to sheer abundance and heath of target fish
stocks.
· Habitats of Yellow-eyed penguins, Blue penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea
lions, and various species of Albatross, and their prey, would be protected from harmful,
wasteful fishing.
· These taonga would all be increasing in abundance: beyond endangered, and critically
endangered species status throughout the Forum area.

· The south-east coast would be the most abundant, healthiest fishery in all New
Zealand, whilst still allowing for safe and selective commercial fishing.

Current regulations are already poorly monitored and enforced. With an increase in MPAs,
does the Forum have any planned increases in budgets and staff to improve and effectively
manage, monitor and enforce these new MPAs?

New Zealand Eel species are becoming very endangered. There should be a complete ban
on any commercial harvesting of eels throughout the Forum area.

Marine farms, mining and seismic exploration need to be prohibited in all the MPAs.

Specific comments

A
I support the proposed MPA, however it needs to cover a larger area to be effective.
In area A, it states there is a voluntary trawling ban in place, whereas trawling is already
banned out to 2nm. It is of serious concern that mixed trawling (not just trawling for flat
fish which is permitted with low-headline nets) is occurring within this trawling restricted
area.
As stated in Volume 1, Hector’s dolphins are often seen in this area, and outside the
proposed MPA.
If the Forum wants to successfully protect school shark pupping, elephantfish egg deposits
and Hector’s dolphins, which all have important habitat throughout the entire Forum area,
the destructive methods of commercial and setnetting should be banned out to 12 nm/ or
100m depth contour throughout the entire Forum area.

Rather than repeat myself for each proposed MPA thereafter (B through to T), I
passionately advocate for the ultimate transition away from the damaging methods of
setnetting and trawling to more selective, sustainable methods throughout the entire Forum
area.

B

I support and applaud the size for the proposed marine reserve and extension. This is
another key area for dolphins and many other protected species. The area is also classified
as an Important Bird Area (IBA).
Setnetting is already banned out to 4nm, so an extension out to 4.3nm is hardly an
improvement. I support an extension out to 12nm/ 100m depth.
It is of serious concern that in Volume 1, under this proposal, it clearly states that
setnetting for rig and school shark is still occurring within this setnet ban area, which
would be illegal.

The shape with the extension would be very hard to enforce. It needs to be extended in to
the shoreline, banning all commercial fishing off the rivermouth, but still allowing
recreational beachcasting.

C
I support and applaud the proposed MPA and extension and support a further extension out
to 12nm/ 100m depth to provide better representation of habitats used by protected and
endangered species. This is an important area for Hector’s dolphins, Blue penguins,
Yellow-eyed penguins and is also an internationally recognised IBA.
It is currently a strange shape, making it hard to enforce. The southern boundary needs to
be extended to the shoreline. This would make the MPA more successful with greater
ecosystem benefits. Allowing commercial fishing in this inshore portion will undo the
good effects of the MPA.
Setnetting and trawling is already banned out to 4nm and 2nm respectively. Extending this
protection out to 5.9nm is hardly an improvement. I support and congratulate other
members of the Forum for wanting to extend protection out to 12nm. This would make a
very effective MPA indeed, with noticeable benefits to recreational and customary fishing,
and localised protected species recovery. It would also satisfy the key principles of
establishing MPAs, particularly the most important - Self-sustaining total area.

D
I support Option 2 with the extension to include more deep subtidal reef habitat which is
underrepresented in the proposal. This would increase protection for fish communities
associated with kelp forests. This area is an internationally recognised IBA for Yelloweyed penguins and Otago Shags.
Kāti Hūirapa needs to be instrumental in area definition. I support complete management
or co-management of MPAs by Kāti Hūirapa by way of taiapure.

E, F, G, H

I support Alternative 1. The type 2 MPA (E) is the ideal solution for the entire South-east
coast area under consultation as it eliminates setnets and trawls but allows for pots and line
fishing. This is much better for the entire inshore environment, protected species and target
species, as they are safer, selective methods. There are no issues with high grading,
dumping or protected species bycatch by comparison. The Otago Shelf Canyons are an
exciting and unique environment, a hotspot for cetaceans, sea lions and seabirds. The area
inshore of this is also very important for Hector’s dolphins and other protected species.

The size is great, however this MPA should be reconfigured to extend in to the coast,
including Hooper’s Inlet and linking to Harakeke Point. This would cover a wider range of
habitat, and improve the effectiveness of the MPA, especially for Sea lions and Hector’s
dolphins. This would also protect an underrepresented habitat in the proposed network, an
example of an Otago Peninsula inlet. Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant
saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point would allow for
the inclusion of the Chasm, a high current headland and biologically productive area. Such
areas are currently underrepresented in the proposal.

I
I support Option 2. However, this is a very small improvement, i.e. it only goes out to
1.7nm. Trawling is already banned out to 2nm. The offshore boundary should be taken out
to at least 5nm to be an improvement on existing protection measures and fishing
pressures, ideally out to 12nm/ or the 100m depth contour. As it is, I is far too small to be
considered an effective no-take reserve. It’s imperative marine reserves are big enough to
provide a meaningful haven and maintain full ecosystem functions, otherwise what is the
point?
This marine reserve would be most effective if the highly productive area of Tow Rock is
included. If extended, this will be a significant marine reserve for education, research and
public enjoyment, being close to a major city, and world class if connected to site F.

J
I support J, but as above with I, the offshore boundary needs to be out to at least 5nm to be
an improvement on existing measures. The lower recreational catch limits are a great idea.
Commercial trawling needs to be banned in this area. Potting is considered quite a
sustainable method by comparison, but it is not a big alongshore area to restrict potting.

K
It’s imperative that this MPA extends to the shoreline. As it is, it’s far too small to be
effectual and will have very little, if any, benefits if not extended. No-take reserves need to
be big enough to provide a meaningful haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. It will
also be extremely difficult to enforce and monitor due to it currently being a very small
square shape. There’s great potential here for this area to be an effective MPA if extended
to shore as this area has a high diversity of life and will be valuable for research, public

enjoyment, and education.

It’s great that I, J and K are adjacent to eachother, however they all need to be extended
offshore to at least 5nm. And beyond that, designated as type 2 MPAs out to 12nm/ 100m
depth contour.

L
I support the proposed MPA.
Eels are endangered and they are declining. Commercial take of eels should be banned
throughout the entire Forum area. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and
habitat for shore and sea birds. It would be highly strategic, with wonderful results, if we
connected more of these vital estuarine MPAs with protected reserves on land, including
catchments, safeguarding the future of our rivers, estuaries and fish nursery areas.

M, N and O, P
I support the proposed MPAs, however I support extending the boundaries of N and P in to
the shoreline, keeping M and O as designated no take areas, but allowing for type 2 MPAs,
everywhere else.
This inshore areas off Akatore extending northwards to Brighton, and southwards to Kaka
Point are hotspots for Hectors dolphins and areas of former dolphin abundance. Why these
coastal areas have not been proposed as MPAs is surprising.
These areas all need to be protected from setnets and trawling out to 12nm/ or the 100m
depth contour, from Blackhead to Nugget Point. All other commercial fishing methods
should be permitted, along with customary and recreational fishing (provided no setnetting
is used).
Having a gap in protection between inshore and offshore Akatore proposed MPAs doesn’t
make sense, neither do the gaps in between Long Point offshore and inshore (O and P).
The shapes are near impossible to effectively monitor and enforce. The gaps would undo
all the good work these MPAs would provide, and miss the opportunity to implement the
most important aspect of creating MPAs – making them self-sustaining total areas. It’s
important to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat is protected too.
Banning all commercial trawling and setnetting would transform these proposed MPAs
into awesomeness. It would eliminate protected species bycatch and enhance the fisheries
for commercial, recreational, and customary, simply by employing more selective,
sustainable commercial fishing methods.

Q
This would be an impossible shape to effectively manage and enforce. It needs to be bank
to bank. A taiapure arrangement, managed by hapu, would work much better here. No-take

reserves need to be big enough to provide a meaningful haven and maintain full ecosystem
functions. This is the only representation of an estuary in the southern area and needs to
represent all the habitats associated with the mouth of the estuary, I recommend that it also
extends to join with Long Point.

R, S
I support the proposed MPAs, however the type 2 MPAs should be extended much further
offshore (12nm/ 100m depth), and joined up to cover a greater area, where commercial
setnetting and trawling are banned in such important Hector’s dolphin habitat. It’s
unbelievable the areas off Porpoise Bay and Haldane estuary haven’t been considered as
type 2 MPAs.

T
I support the proposed protection of kelp forests, which are so important for the inshore
ecosystem. The decline is very concerning and harvesting methods and quotas are clearly
unsustainable. More research is urgently required. There should at least be a moratorium
on commercial take until more research has been accomplished.

The Forum has an important opportunity to implement truly effective MPAs. The bigger
the better. The south-east could be the envy and inspiration for the rest of the country if it
were to introduce widespread type 2 MPAs, where destructive commercial fishing methods
are removed for good. The beneficial ecosystem-wide changes would be quickly
noticeable and lasting. Whilst still allowing safer, selective commercial fishing methods, it
will be so much easier for all of us to catch fish. It would be a thriving coast we will all be
proud of.

When Hector’s dolphins are thriving, our inshore ecosystem will be thriving too.

Thank you for considering my submission in regards to the plight of our treasured species,
Hector’s dolphins; other protected species, and our very special taonga: our inshore
ecosystem.

Please feel free to contact me if you would like further information, references or copies of
the scientific literature.

Kind regards,

Gemma McGrath

aotearoa.dolphin@gmail.com

03 445 0229
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Kia ora,
I support the establishment of all the marine reserves and marine protected areas put forward by the South-East
Marine Protection Forum.
I also support their expansion and for additions to be made in order to meet the government's marine protection
policy and international obligations such as the Nagoya Protocol, which commits Aorearoa to protecting 10% of
our coastal and marine waters.
Species' and habitats' declines make it clear that more marine protected areas are needed, and the proposed areas
and extensions will help turn some of those negative statistics around.
I wish to be heard in support of this submission
Regards,
Jan Finlayson.

Invercargill
16/12/2016

South-east Marine Protection Forum – Submission – BD Rance
To sempf@doc.govt.nz

Introduction
I have been involved in conservation issues in the Southern South Island for over 30 years
and for those efforts received recently a Queens Service Medal for services to Conservation.
I am employed as an ecologist and have a keen interest in the marine environment. I am a
strong supporter in achieving a continuum of protection across terrestrial, coastal and
marine environments.
I am very surprised and concerned at the paucity of protection proposals presented,
especially in the Catlins. In particular I am concerned at the lack of diversity of marine
habitats included in the Catlins proposals. While I support protection the three Catlins
estuaries that have been proposed, I am dismayed that there is only one modest sized
proposal on the open coast in the Catlins. I am also concerned that some marine habitat
types are not represented or only poorly represented in proposals. I believe that the
inadequate proposals presented by the south-east marine forum in part reflect the biased
nature of the forum membership. I believe that the forum has disproportionate number of
members from fishing interests and a lack of marine scientists involved. As an ecologist I do
not have any vested or commercial interest in this process and it would appear that
although good science was available to the forum that decisions on proposals revolved
primarily around fishing interests and ignore both the sustainability of marine resources and
information on special/unique values of areas. There is inadequate protection to seabed
habitats vulnerable to impacts from seabed disturbing activities (e.g. dredging and bottom
trawling). There appears to be limited accounting of research showing that fishing would be
expected to be enhanced in the longer term by marine protection and no-take areas. The
proposals (and the lack of the proposal at controversial sites such as the Nuggets) also
largely ignore the damage that is being done to the parts of the marine ecosystem by
certain fishing methods.

I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine protected
areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum, with expansions and
additions to provide adequate protection. Additional detail is provided below.

Comments on specific proposals
A





B






Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2)
I support this site and the type 2 protection.
I support the purpose of this proposal – to protect breeding areas for school shark and
elephant fish. However have concerns regarding its limited size and therefore its ability to
achieve the principle purpose of the option, let alone other ecological benefits.
The site includes four ecosystem types and so contains a range of ecological diversity.
Ideally the site should be extended further offshore.
Waitaki Coastal (Type 1)
I support option 2 and I support the type 1 protection proposed (as opposed Site C (type 2).
This reserve contains scientifically and biologically interesting algae communities.
This reserve protects gravel habitats of North Otago and South Canterbury that are note
represented in other proposals.
This reserve will also protect some important foraging habitat for little blue penguin.
I support the northern extension, as this protect additional foraging habitat for little blue
penguin.

D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1)
 I support option 2 and I support the type 1 protection proposed.
 Option 2 will provide for protection of a greater diversity of marine habitat, including deeper
reef habitat and also deep mud habitat (which would not otherwise be adequately provided
for).
E, F, G & H
Otago Shelf and Canyons
 None of the options are adequate as they stand. I wish to see an expanded area of Type 1
protection.
 It is important that areas of canyon, Bryozoan bed and plateau are all protected as these are
special features of the south-east forum area.
 The Saunders Canyon is a larger and more important canyon so I support its protection over
the Papanui canyon.
 I consider the best option to be Site F – Saunders Canyon (Type 1) option. However I seek
that this proposal to be extended to the shore, also to include Hoopers Inlets and to join
with site I at Harekeke Point.
 This extension will include a greater of coastline and marine habitats.
 The inclusion of Hoopers Inlet will include a large and important estuary in the Dunedin
area.
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This extended proposal will form one of the larger, most diverse and so most important
marine reserves in the south-east forum area. It is fitting that this is relatively close to
Dunedin and so will promote additional tourism use and revenue. It will be accessible to a
large population centre.
I also support Site E – Bryozoan bed (Type 2) option 1.
It is appropriate that the seaward margin of Site E and Site F coincide.
I support the fisheries restrictions proposed for Site E, especially the ban on all set netting to
avoid netting of penguin and sealions within their foraging areas. I also support the ban on
dredging as this activity is destructive of bryozoan beds.
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1)
I support option 2 and the inclusion of Tow Rock.
I support the Type 1 protection proposed.
The proposal is sufficiently large to include a diversity of coastline and marine habitats, along
with containing rock stacks.
The proposal adjoins a number of terrestrial protected areas. Some of these sites area
notable for the seabirds and marine mammals that they support.
The reserve will protect the habitat of both the seabirds and marine species inhabiting the
area.
Tow Rock is an important rock stack with strong currents and high water clarity contributing
to important biodiversity values.
White Island to Waldronville
I support this proposal and the logic behind its inclusion.
The area contains a diversity of coastline and marine habitats.
The proposal adjoins a number of terrestrial protected areas.
I support the linkage between the two adjacent Type 1 proposals.
Green Island (Type 1)
I support this proposal and support the Type 1 protection.
The area of the proposal is adequate but ideally should be larger to be of greater ecological
benefit.
This reserve will complement the terrestrial protection on Green Island. Green Island itself is
an important reserve for seabirds.
The reserve will protect the habitat of both the seabirds and marine species inhabiting the
area.
Akatore Estuary (Type 2)
I support this proposal.
Estuaries are a naturally rare ecosystem. Protection of naturally rare ecosystems is National
Biodiversity Priority 2 from the National Biodiversity Priorities – Protection our Places (MfE,
2007).
The estuary is a good condition estuary.
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The estuary has protected areas adjacent, and in part overlaps with a Wildlife Management
Reserve.
Akatore Coastal (Type 1)
I support this proposal and support the Type 1 protection. However this proposal needs to
be extended further from the shore to include some of the deep reef habitat. Ideally the
reserve would include the area of the Akatore Offshore Type 2 proposal.
The area includes a sufficient length of coastline (i.e. 10.5km or 1.4% of the forum area
coastline).
The site contains intertidal and shallow reef habitats, however needs to be extended to
include habitats at greater depth.
The site adjoins the Akatore Estuary (Type 2) proposal.

N
Akatore Offshore (Type 2)
I do not support this site as proposed as the protection provided is not adequate and it does not
include the coastline and inshore area. See comments for Akatore Coastal (Type 1) above.
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Long Point (Type 1)
I support the Type 1 protection for Long Point. However the proposal need to be extended
to adjoin or include the Tahakopa Estuary (Site Q). In addition the site needs to be extended
to 12 nm. These additional inclusions would add additional habitat diversity to the proposal.
This is the only area of open coast marine area in the Catlins. Therefore if it is to represent
the Catlins it needs to be sufficiently large to include a wide range of marine habitats (ideally
the full range of habitats).
While it may be considered as a more publically acceptable alternative than a marine
protection option at Nugget Point, I consider it to be complementary to the iconic Nugget
Point area.
The site adjoins the Long Point terrestrial protected area, which is an important yellow-eyed
penguin breeding area. The area also has fur seal, sealion and Hector’s dolphin which utilise
the area.
The area is an “Important Seabird Area” (IBA), supporting a range of seabird species.
I consider the Long Point (Type 2) option flawed as it does not include the close inshore
habitat and so does not include an adequate diversity of marine habitat. In addition it does
not adequately reflect the importance for wildlife or link with terrestrial protection.
Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1)
I support this proposal and support the type 1 protection.
Estuaries are a naturally rare ecosystem. Protection of naturally rare ecosystems is National
Biodiversity Priority 2 from the National Biodiversity Priorities – Protection our Places (MfE,
2007).
Ideally this proposal should be extended to include the outer portion of the Tahakopa
Estuary and some of the adjacent open coast including the iconic Tahakopa Beach. These
additions could be type 2 protection.
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Tautuku Estuary and the adjacent forest is recognised as an Ecological Management Unit
(EMU). An EMU is a nationally important area which is a priority for management by DOC.
The estuary is a nursery area for some fish species and supports a range of birdlife including
the threatened fernbird. The saltmarsh fringe contains a population of the threatened grass
Lachnagrotis tenuis and likely contains additional threatened plant species.
The estuary is easily viewed and accessed from the adjacent Southern Scenic Highway.
Tautuku Estuary (Type 2)
I support this proposal, however I would prefer it to be a type 1 protection.
The proposed restrictions will prevent dredging, set netting, commercial line lining,
mechanical harvesting, fyke net fishing and whitebaiting. These represent some of the major
threats to Tautuku Estuary but not all.
Estuaries are a naturally rare ecosystem. Protection of naturally rare ecosystems is National
Biodiversity Priority 2 from the National Biodiversity Priorities – Protection our Places (MfE,
2007).
Ideally this proposal should be extended to include some of the adjacent open coast and
possibly the iconic Tautuku Beach.
Tautuku Estuary is probably the most intact wetland in south-eastern South Island. It is
adjoined by intact native forest including areas managed by Department of Conservation.
The Forest and Bird Lenz Reserve is in close proximity.
Tautuku Estuary and the adjacent forest is recognised as an Ecological Management Unit
(EMU). An EMU is a nationally important area which is a priority for management by DOC.
The Tautuku Estuary has a boardwalk accessed by a short walk from a car park. This makes
the estuary easily accessible.
Tautuku Estuary is listed as a Regionally Important Wetland by Otago Regional Council.
The estuary is a nursery area for some fish species and supports a range of birdlife including
the threatened fernbird.
The estuary is visited and valued by users of the nearby Tautuku Outdoor Education Centre,
the adjacent Forest & Bird Tautuku Forest Cabins and by other travellers.
Haldane (Type 2)
I support this proposal, however I would prefer it to be a Type 1 protection.
The proposed restrictions will prevent dredging, set netting, commercial line lining,
mechanical harvesting, fyke net fishing and whitebaiting. These represent some of the major
threats to Haldane Estuary but not all.
Estuaries are a naturally rare ecosystem. Protection of naturally rare ecosystems is National
Biodiversity Priority 2 from the National Biodiversity Priorities – Protection our Places (MfE,
2007).
Haldane estuary is an important habitat for birdlife particularly wading birds.
Haldane Estuary is recognised as ecologically significant by the Southland Regional Council,
including being listed as a Regionally Important Wetland.
The estuary remains relatively intact with a fringe on native vegetation remaining around
much of its margin.
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Ideally the proposed reserve should be extended to include adjacent open coast, marine
habitat.
Ideally the proposed reserve should be extended to lie adjacent to the Haldane Conservation
Area and the rock headland to the east as far as Curio Bay and the entrance to Waikawa
Harbour. This would greatly extend the diversity of marine habitats and shore types
represented.
The marine reserve is easily accessed from the Fortrose to Waikawa Road, which adjoins
Haldane Estuary.
Kelp Forest (type other)
I support protection for the bladder kelp (Macrocytis pyrifera) as it is a special feature of
parts of the coast within the south-east forum area.
This habitat appears to have declined so protection is warranted.

Other Proposals that we would like to see
Waipapa Point Waipapa beach and eastern headlands Black Point
 This site should extend from the Waipapa Point reef systems to back Point (including
Waipapa Beach).
 This site contains a range of shore and marine habitats and so will assist to overcome the
lack of diversity proposed for protection in the Catlins.
 This site includes the site of the wreck of the Tararua.
 The site supports a population of sealion.
 This site will assist to overcome the lack of protection options proposed on the open coast in
the Catlins.
Curio Bay
 This site should extend from the Curio Bay headland to adjoin the Haldane Estuary site
(including Haldane Beach and the headlands between Haldane Beach and Curio Bay).
 This site contains a range of shore and marine habitats and so will assist to overcome the
lack of diversity proposed for protection in the Catlins.
 This site would adjoin the internationally important fossilised forest protected within the
Curio Bay Scientific Reserve.
 Curio Bay is a regionally important area for marine wildlife including hector’s dolphin,
sealion and yellow-eyed penguin.
 Curio Bay is a regionally important destination for overseas and local visitors. The
construction of an information centre will further increase its visitor numbers and be useful
for informing visitor of the marine values of the area.
 This site will assist to overcome the lack of protection options proposed on the open coast in
the Catlins.
Brothers Point to Sisters Point
 This site would extend between the Brothers and Sisters Points.
 This site contains a range of shore and marine habitats and so will assist to overcome the
lack of diversity proposed for protection in the Catlins.





This site contains important marine habitat for a range of seabirds including yellow-eyed
penguins, little blue penguins and titi.
This site would adjoin the Forest & Bird Te Rere private Scientific Reserve.
This site will assist to overcome the lack of protection options proposed on the open coast in
the Catlins.

Nugget Point
 Nugget Point should have been included for public discussion. It being excluded shows the
bias in the forum membership and lack of willingness to embrace sufficiently meaningful
marine conservation.
 Nugget Point is possibly the most iconic coastal site in the Catlins.
 Nugget Point is considered to be the most significant wildlife habitat in the Catlins. It is
significant for the diversity and abundance of seabirds and also marine mammals.

BD Rance







I support option 2 and I support the Type 1 protection proposed (as opposed Site C (Type 2).
This reserve contains scientifically and biologically interesting algae communities.
This reserve protects gravel habitats of North Otago and South Canterbury that are note
represented in other proposals.
This reserve will also protect some important foraging habitat for little blue penguin.
I support the northern extension, as this protect additional foraging habitat for little blue
penguin.

D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1)
 I support option 2 and I support the type 1 protection proposed.
 Option 2 will provide for protection of a greater diversity of marine habitat, including deeper
reef habitat and also deep mud habitat (which would not otherwise be adequately provided
for).
E, F, G & H
Otago Shelf and Canyons
 None of the options are adequate as they stand. I wish to see an expanded area of Type 1
protection.
 It is important that areas of canyon, Bryozoan bed and plateau are all protected as these are
special features of the south-east forum area.
 The Saunders Canyon is a larger and more important canyon so I support its protection over
the Papanui canyon.
 I consider the best option to be Site F – Saunders Canyon (Type 1) option. However I seek
that this proposal to be extended to the shore, also to include Hoopers Inlets and to join
with site I at Harekeke Point.
 This extension will include a greater of coastline and marine habitats.
 The inclusion of Hoopers Inlet will include a large and important estuary in the Dunedin
area.
 This extended proposal will form one of the larger, most diverse and so most important
marine reserves in the south-east forum area. It is fitting that this is relatively close to
Dunedin and so will promote additional tourism use and revenue. It will be accessible to a
large population centre.
 I also support Site E – Bryozoan bed (Type 2) option 1.
 It is appropriate that the seaward margin of Site E and Site F coincide.
 I support the fisheries restrictions proposed for Site E, especially the ban on all set netting to
avoid netting of penguin and sealions within their foraging areas. I also support the ban on
dredging as this activity is destructive of bryozoan beds.
I





Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1)
I support option 2 and the inclusion of Tow Rock.
I support the Type 1 protection proposed.
The proposal is sufficiently large to include a diversity of coastline and marine habitats, along
with containing rock stacks.
The proposal adjoins a number of terrestrial protected areas. Some of these sites area
notable for the seabirds and marine mammals that they support.
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The reserve will protect the habitat of both the seabirds and marine species inhabiting the
area.
Tow Rock is an important rock stack with strong currents and high water clarity contributing
to important biodiversity values.
White Island to Waldronville
I support this proposal and the logic behind its inclusion.
The area contains a diversity of coastline and marine habitats.
The proposal adjoins a number of terrestrial protected areas.
I support the linkage between the two adjacent Type 1 proposals.
Green Island (Type 1)
I support this proposal and support the Type 1 protection.
The area of the proposal is adequate but ideally should be larger to be of greater ecological
benefit.
This reserve will complement the terrestrial protection on Green Island. Green Island itself is
an important reserve for seabirds.
The reserve will protect the habitat of both the seabirds and marine species inhabiting the
area.
Akatore Estuary (Type 2)
I support this proposal.
Estuaries are a naturally rare ecosystem. Protection of naturally rare ecosystems is National
Biodiversity Priority 2 from the National Biodiversity Priorities – Protection our Places (MfE,
2007).
The estuary is a good condition estuary.
The estuary has protected areas adjacent, and in part overlaps with a Wildlife Management
Reserve.
Akatore Coastal (Type 1)
I support this proposal and support the Type 1 protection. However this proposal needs to
be extended further from the shore to include some of the deep reef habitat. Ideally the
reserve would include the area of the Akatore Offshore Type 2 proposal.
The area includes a sufficient length of coastline (i.e. 10.5km or 1.4% of the forum area
coastline).
The site contains intertidal and shallow reef habitats, however needs to be extended to
include habitats at greater depth.
The site adjoins the Akatore Estuary (Type 2) proposal.

N
Akatore Offshore (Type 2)
I do not support this site as proposed as the protection provided is not adequate and it does not
include the coastline and inshore area. See comments for Akatore Coastal (Type 1) above.
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Long Point (Type 1)
I support the Type 1 protection for Long Point. However the proposal need to be extended
to adjoin or include the Tahakopa Estuary (Site Q). In addition the site needs to be extended
to 12 nm. These additional inclusions would add additional habitat diversity to the proposal.
This is the only area of open coast marine area in the Catlins. Therefore if it is to represent
the Catlins it needs to be sufficiently large to include a wide range of marine habitats (ideally
the full range of habitats).
While it may be considered as a more publically acceptable alternative than a marine
protection option at Nugget Point, I consider it to be complementary to the iconic Nugget
Point area.
The site adjoins the Long Point terrestrial protected area, which is an important yellow-eyed
penguin breeding area. The area also has fur seal, sealion and Hector’s dolphin which utilise
the area.
The area is an “Important Seabird Area” (IBA), supporting a range of seabird species.
I consider the Long Point (Type 2) option flawed as it does not include the close inshore
habitat and so does not include an adequate diversity of marine habitat. In addition it does
not adequately reflect the importance for wildlife or link with terrestrial protection.
Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1)
I support this proposal and support the type 1 protection.
Estuaries are a naturally rare ecosystem. Protection of naturally rare ecosystems is National
Biodiversity Priority 2 from the National Biodiversity Priorities – Protection our Places (MfE,
2007).
Ideally this proposal should be extended to include the outer portion of the Tahakopa
Estuary and some of the adjacent open coast including the iconic Tahakopa Beach. These
additions could be type 2 protection.
Tautuku Estuary and the adjacent forest is recognised as an Ecological Management Unit
(EMU). An EMU is a nationally important area which is a priority for management by DOC.
The estuary is a nursery area for some fish species and supports a range of birdlife including
the threatened fernbird. The saltmarsh fringe contains a population of the threatened grass
Lachnagrotis tenuis and likely contains additional threatened plant species.
The estuary is easily viewed and accessed from the adjacent Southern Scenic Highway.
Tautuku Estuary (Type 2)
I support this proposal, however I would prefer it to be a type 1 protection.
The proposed restrictions will prevent dredging, set netting, commercial line lining,
mechanical harvesting, fyke net fishing and whitebaiting. These represent some of the major
threats to Tautuku Estuary but not all.
Estuaries are a naturally rare ecosystem. Protection of naturally rare ecosystems is National
Biodiversity Priority 2 from the National Biodiversity Priorities – Protection our Places (MfE,
2007).
Ideally this proposal should be extended to include some of the adjacent open coast and
possibly the iconic Tautuku Beach.
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Tautuku Estuary is probably the most intact wetland in south-eastern South Island. It is
adjoined by intact native forest including areas managed by Department of Conservation.
The Forest and Bird Lenz Reserve is in close proximity.
Tautuku Estuary and the adjacent forest is recognised as an Ecological Management Unit
(EMU). An EMU is a nationally important area which is a priority for management by DOC.
The Tautuku Estuary has a boardwalk accessed by a short walk from a car park. This makes
the estuary easily accessible.
Tautuku Estuary is listed as a Regionally Important Wetland by Otago Regional Council.
The estuary is a nursery area for some fish species and supports a range of birdlife including
the threatened fernbird.
The estuary is visited and valued by users of the nearby Tautuku Outdoor Education Centre,
the adjacent Forest & Bird Tautuku Forest Cabins and by other travellers.
Haldane (Type 2)
I support this proposal, however I would prefer it to be a Type 1 protection.
The proposed restrictions will prevent dredging, set netting, commercial line lining,
mechanical harvesting, fyke net fishing and whitebaiting. These represent some of the major
threats to Haldane Estuary but not all.
Estuaries are a naturally rare ecosystem. Protection of naturally rare ecosystems is National
Biodiversity Priority 2 from the National Biodiversity Priorities – Protection our Places (MfE,
2007).
Haldane estuary is an important habitat for birdlife particularly wading birds.
Haldane Estuary is recognised as ecologically significant by the Southland Regional Council,
including being listed as a Regionally Important Wetland.
The estuary remains relatively intact with a fringe on native vegetation remaining around
much of its margin.
Ideally the proposed reserve should be extended to include adjacent open coast, marine
habitat.
Ideally the proposed reserve should be extended to lie adjacent to the Haldane Conservation
Area and the rock headland to the east as far as Curio Bay and the entrance to Waikawa
Harbour. This would greatly extend the diversity of marine habitats and shore types
represented.
The marine reserve is easily accessed from the Fortrose to Waikawa Road, which adjoins
Haldane Estuary.
Kelp Forest (type other)
I support protection for the bladder kelp (Macrocytis pyrifera) as it is a special feature of
parts of the coast within the south-east forum area.
This habitat appears to have declined so protection is warranted.

Other Proposals that we would like to see
Waipapa Point Waipapa beach and eastern headlands Black Point
 This site should extend from the Waipapa Point reef systems to back Point (including
Waipapa Beach).






This site contains a range of shore and marine habitats and so will assist to overcome the
lack of diversity proposed for protection in the Catlins.
This site includes the site of the wreck of the Tararua.
The site supports a population of sealion.
This site will assist to overcome the lack of protection options proposed on the open coast in
the Catlins.

Curio Bay
 This site should extend from the Curio Bay headland to adjoin the Haldane Estuary site
(including Haldane Beach and the headlands between Haldane Beach and Curio Bay).
 This site contains a range of shore and marine habitats and so will assist to overcome the
lack of diversity proposed for protection in the Catlins.
 This site would adjoin the internationally important fossilised forest protected within the
Curio Bay Scientific Reserve.
 Curio Bay is a regionally important area for marine wildlife including hector’s dolphin,
sealion and yellow-eyed penguin.
 Curio Bay is a regionally important destination for overseas and local visitors. The
construction of an information centre will further increase its visitor numbers and be useful
for informing visitor of the marine values of the area.
 This site will assist to overcome the lack of protection options proposed on the open coast in
the Catlins.
Brothers Point to Sisters Point
 This site would extend between the Brothers and Sisters Points.
 This site contains a range of shore and marine habitats and so will assist to overcome the
lack of diversity proposed for protection in the Catlins.
 This site contains important marine habitat for a range of seabirds including yellow-eyed
penguins, little blue penguins and titi.
 This site would adjoin the Forest & Bird Te Rere private Scientific Reserve.
 This site will assist to overcome the lack of protection options proposed on the open coast in
the Catlins.
Nugget Point
 Nugget Point should have been included for public discussion. It being excluded shows the
bias in the forum membership and lack of willingness to embrace sufficiently meaningful
marine conservation.
 Nugget Point is possibly the most iconic coastal site in the Catlins.
 Nugget Point is considered to be the most significant wildlife habitat in the Catlins. It is
significant for the diversity and abundance of seabirds and also marine mammals.

Chris Rance
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Submission on Proposed Marine protected Areas for New Zealand’s South Island South-East
Coast.
Prof Simon Thrush FRSNZ
Director
Institute of Marine Science
University of Auckland
I am very pleased to have the opportunity to make a submission, I started my career in marine
science at Otago and this section of our coast and shelf have many unique features and
significant biodiversity.
I am very pleased to see the collaborative, multi-stakeholder and participatory process that has
led to the development of this proposal. This is an important opportunity to move to a more
shared use of our marine environment.
I have a major concern that I think significantly under values the MPA proposal document. I
suspect that this will also generate future problems with both implementation and operation of
the MPA network. What is missing from the plan is any sign of engaging with and using science
in the design of the MPAs. This means that some of the proposed MPAs do not make ecological
sense, locations of MPAs do not maximise biodiversity or resilience benefits and there is no clear
sense of a network design. What appears to have resulted is a hodgepodge of locations for
potential MPAs of various size, this looks very much like the areas fishers do not want. All users
(passive and active) of the marine environment should be considered in the design, but without
a clear design framework this does not seem to be the case.
Here are some specific examples of the problems I speak of above:
·
·

·

·

The vast amount of international scientific literature and processes for MPA design does
not appear to have informed MPA location.
I suppose the habitat classification employed has been imposed by MPI and DOC, but
this is unfit for purpose. Biodiversity on the seafloor is not well predicted by the factors
used in this classification. I have the sense some local knowledge has also been used
but this knowledge does not support an understanding of biodiversity across the region.
For example, the shelf area north of Otago Harbour is unprotected, yet biogenic habitats
have been reported from similar areas.   We can do better than this.
Many of the MPAs appear disconnected in an ecological sense. For example, the kelp
forest reserves (North Otago) do not encompass the adjacent soft sediment habitat.
Yet there are often important ecological interactions that integrate across these habitat
boundaries.
An important function of MPAs is the conservation of biodiversity, but they are also
about restoration, allowing ecosystems to recover from habitat disturbance or fishing
pressure. This thinking does not seem to be included in design.

I hope my comments help you to realise the value marine science has to offer in MPA design.
Particularly in relation to the design based on the habitat classification you use, please expect
this to fail to conserve biodiversity and as you implement your plan please ensure that habitats
are checked and compared so we learn from this process.

Professor Simon Thrush, FRSNZ                                                            Mail:
Director                                                                                                            Institute of Marine Science
Institute of Marine Science                                                                      The University of Auckland
The University of Auckland                                                                       Private Bag 92019
Auckland                                                                                                           Auckland 1142
New Zealand                                                                                                   New Zealand
Cell:
City Office: 302:319
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I am attaching our submission form.

Te Rere Advisory Committee
P O Box 1155
Invercargill

16/12/2016

South-East Marine Protection Forum – Submission
Te Rere Advisory Committee
Send to sempf@doc.govt.nz

Introduction
Te Rere Advisory Committee
The Te Rere Scientific Reserve is a private reserve owned by the Forest & Bird Society (F&B)
and managed by the Southland Branch of the society. Te Rere is located between the
Brothers and Sisters Points on the southern Catlins coast. The Te Rere Advisory Committee
provides advice to Forest & Bird Southland Branch and its caretaker on reserve conservation
and management. The Te Rere Advisory Committee membership includes F&B Southland
Branch members, the reserve caretaker, representatives from the Yellow-eyed penguin
Trust, Department of Conservation, other experts and local landowners and neighbours.
Te Rere is a reserve which supports yellow-eyed penguin, sooty shearwater and little blue
penguin colonies as well as terrestrial birds and coastal vegetation. Te Rere war formerly
the largest yellow-eyed penguin colony in the Catlins and one of the largest of the mainland
containing up to 50 pairs. Following a devastating fire the numbers were much reduced but
recovered to 20 – 22 pairs. Over recent years the numbers have further reduced to 12 – 14
pairs. F&B undertake a range of management activities including predator control, habitat
management/enhancement and penguin monitoring. We are confident that our intensive
management has largely overcome the threats in the terrestrial environment. However
despite our prolonged and intensive efforts the penguins have continued to reduce. It
appears evident that the marine environment is a critical factor in the recent declines.
Therefore we are a strong supporter for enhanced marine protection. We are also a
supporter for the linkage of protection between penguin (and other seabird) habitat in the
terrestrial and marine environments. Having worked for 30 years to enhance the yelloweyed penguin habitat on land we are dismayed that the marine environment out from Te
Rere (the Brothers Point) is not included in protection proposals.

While the Te Rere reserve is our primary focus, we have a wider interest in marine
protection for penguins and other seabirds. We are also supporters for protection of a full
range of shore and marine habitats throughout the South-East Marine Protection Forum
area. We are generally very disappointed that the proposed sites do not provide adequate
protection of the marine environment in this region. In general the extent of protection
required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection of marine biodiversity is
internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in no-take Type 1 reserves. The
Forum's current proposal offers only 5.3% protection in Type 1 MPAs. We are also
concerned that many of the protection proposal are inshore and few extent out to the
possible limit for marine protection. Therefore the foraging habitat of penguins, other
seabirds and marine mammals is not adequately represented in proposals. Therefore we
consider the protection proposals to be inadequate – we make some suggestions to
improve this situation.

Comments on the specific proposals
A





B






Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2)
We support this site and the type 2 protection.
We support the purpose of this proposal – to protect breeding areas for school shark and
elephant fish. However have concerns regarding its limited size and therefore its ability to
achieve the principle purpose of the option, let alone other ecological benefits.
The site includes four ecosystem types and so contains a range of ecological diversity.
Ideally the site should be extended further offshore.
Waitaki Coastal (Type 1)
We support option 2 and I support the type 1 protection proposed (as opposed Site C (type
2).
This reserve contains scientifically and biologically interesting algae communities.
This reserve protects gravel habitats of North Otago and South Canterbury that are note
represented in other proposals.
This reserve will also protect some important foraging habitat for little blue penguin.
We support the northern extension, as this protect additional foraging habitat for little blue
penguin.

D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1)
 We support option 2 and I support the Type 1 protection proposed.
 Option 2 will provide for protection of a greater diversity of marine habitat, including deeper
reef habitat and also deep mud habitat (which would not otherwise be adequately provided
for).
E, F, G & H

Otago Shelf and Canyons
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None of the options are adequate as they stand. I wish to see an expanded area of Type 1
protection.
It is important that areas of canyon, Bryozoan bed and plateau are all protected as these are
special features of the south-east forum area.
The Saunders Canyon is a larger and more important canyon so I support its protection over
the Papanui canyon.
We consider the best option to be Site F – Saunders Canyon (Type 1) option. However I seek
that this proposal to be extended to the shore, also to include Hoopers Inlets and to join
with site I at Harekeke Point.
This extension will include a greater of coastline and marine habitats.
The inclusion of Hoopers Inlet will include a large and important estuary in the Dunedin
area.
This extended proposal will form one of the larger, most diverse and so most important
marine reserves in the south-east forum area. It is fitting that this is relatively close to
Dunedin and so will promote additional tourism use and revenue. It will be accessible to a
large population centre.
We also support Site E – Bryozoan bed (Type 2) option 1.
It is appropriate that the seaward margin of Site E and Site F coincide.
We support the fisheries restrictions proposed for Site E, especially the ban on all set netting
to avoid netting of penguin and sealions within their foraging areas. We also support the ban
on dredging as this activity is destructive of bryozoan beds.
Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1)
We support option 2 and the inclusion of Tow Rock.
We support the Type 1 protection proposed.
The proposal is sufficiently large to include a diversity of coastline and marine habitats, along
with containing rock stacks.
The proposal adjoins a number of terrestrial protected areas. Some of these sites area
notable for the seabirds and marine mammals that they support.
The reserve will protect the habitat of both the seabirds and marine species inhabiting the
area.
Tow Rock is an important rock stack with strong currents and high water clarity contributing
to important biodiversity values.
White Island to Waldronville
We support this proposal and the logic behind its inclusion.
The area contains a diversity of coastline and marine habitats.
The proposal adjoins a number of terrestrial protected areas.
We support the linkage between the two adjacent Type 1 proposals.
Green Island (Type 1)
We support this proposal and support the Type 1 protection.
The area of the proposal is adequate but ideally should be larger to be of greater ecological
benefit.
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This reserve will complement the terrestrial protection on Green Island. Green Island itself is
an important reserve for seabirds.
The reserve will protect the habitat of both the seabirds and marine species inhabiting the
area.
Akatore Estuary (Type 2)
We support this proposal.
Estuaries are a naturally rare ecosystem. Protection of naturally rare ecosystems is National
Biodiversity Priority 2 from the National Biodiversity Priorities – Protection our Places (MfE,
2007).
The estuary is a good condition estuary.
The estuary has protected areas adjacent, and in part overlaps with a Wildlife Management
Reserve.
Akatore Coastal (Type 1)
We support this proposal and support the Type 1 protection. However this proposal needs
to be extended further from the shore to include some of the deep reef habitat. Ideally the
reserve would include the area of the Akatore Offshore Type 2 proposal.
The area includes a sufficient length of coastline (i.e. 10.5km or 1.4% of the forum area
coastline).
The site contains intertidal and shallow reef habitats, however needs to be extended to
include habitats at greater depth.
The site adjoins the Akatore Estuary (Type 2) proposal.

N
Akatore Offshore (Type 2)
We do not support this site as proposed as the protection provided is not adequate and it does not
include the coastline and inshore area. See comments for Akatore Coastal (Type 1) above.
O










Long Point (Type 1)
We support the Type 1 protection for Long Point. However the proposal need to be
extended to adjoin or include the Tahakopa Estuary (Site Q). In addition the site needs to be
extended to 12 nm. These additional inclusions would add additional habitat diversity to the
proposal.
This is the only area of open coast marine area in the Catlins. Therefore if it is to represent
the Catlins it needs to be sufficiently large to include a wide range of marine habitats (ideally
the full range of habitats).
While it may be considered as a more publically acceptable alternative than a marine
protection option at Nugget Point, we consider it to be complementary to the iconic Nugget
Point area.
The site adjoins the Long Point terrestrial protected area, which is an important yellow-eyed
penguin breeding area. The area also has fur seal, sealion and Hector’s dolphin which utilise
the area.
The area is an “Important Seabird Area” (IBA), supporting a range of seabird species.
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We consider the Long Point (Type 2) option flawed as it does not include the close inshore
habitat and so does not include an adequate diversity of marine habitat. In addition it does
not adequately reflect the importance for wildlife or link with terrestrial protection.
Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1)
We support this proposal and support the type 1 protection.
Estuaries are a naturally rare ecosystem. Protection of naturally rare ecosystems is National
Biodiversity Priority 2 from the National Biodiversity Priorities – Protection our Places (MfE,
2007).
Ideally this proposal should be extended to include the outer portion of the Tahakopa
Estuary and some of the adjacent open coast including the iconic Tahakopa Beach. These
additions could be type 2 protection.
Tautuku Estuary and the adjacent forest is recognised as an Ecological Management Unit
(EMU). An EMU is a nationally important area which is a priority for management by DOC.
The estuary is a nursery area for some fish species and supports a range of birdlife including
the threatened fernbird. The saltmarsh fringe contains a population of the threatened grass
Lachnagrotis tenuis and likely contains additional threatened plant species.
The estuary is easily viewed and accessed from the adjacent Southern Scenic Highway.
Tautuku Estuary (Type 2)
We support this proposal, however I would prefer it to be a type 1 protection.
The proposed restrictions will prevent dredging, set netting, commercial line lining,
mechanical harvesting, fyke net fishing and whitebaiting. These represent some of the major
threats to Tautuku Estuary but not all.
Estuaries are a naturally rare ecosystem. Protection of naturally rare ecosystems is National
Biodiversity Priority 2 from the National Biodiversity Priorities – Protection our Places (MfE,
2007).
Ideally this proposal should be extended to include some of the adjacent open coast and
possibly the iconic Tautuku Beach.
Tautuku Estuary is probably the most intact wetland in south-eastern South Island. It is
adjoined by intact native forest including areas managed by Department of Conservation.
The Forest and Bird Lenz Reserve is in close proximity.
Tautuku Estuary and the adjacent forest is recognised as an Ecological Management Unit
(EMU). An EMU is a nationally important area which is a priority for management by DOC.
The Tautuku Estuary has a boardwalk accessed by a short walk from a car park. This makes
the estuary easily accessible.
Tautuku Estuary is listed as a Regionally Important Wetland by Otago Regional Council.
The estuary is a nursery area for some fish species and supports a range of birdlife including
the threatened fernbird.
The estuary is visited and valued by users of the nearby Tautuku Outdoor Education Centre,
the adjacent Forest & Bird Tautuku Forest Cabins and by other travellers.
Haldane (Type 2)
We support this proposal, however I would prefer it to be a Type 1 protection.
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The proposed restrictions will prevent dredging, set netting, commercial line lining,
mechanical harvesting, fyke net fishing and whitebaiting. These represent some of the major
threats to Haldane Estuary but not all.
Estuaries are a naturally rare ecosystem. Protection of naturally rare ecosystems is National
Biodiversity Priority 2 from the National Biodiversity Priorities – Protection our Places (MfE,
2007).
Haldane estuary is an important habitat for birdlife particularly wading birds.
Haldane Estuary is recognised as ecologically significant by the Southland Regional Council,
including being listed as a Regionally Important Wetland.
The estuary remains relatively intact with a fringe on native vegetation remaining around
much of its margin.
Ideally the proposed reserve should be extended to include adjacent open coast, marine
habitat.
Ideally the proposed reserve should be extended to lie adjacent to the Haldane Conservation
Area and the rock headland to the east as far as Curio Bay and the entrance to Waikawa
Harbour. This would greatly extend the diversity of marine habitats and shore types
represented.
The marine reserve is easily accessed from the Fortrose to Waikawa Road, which adjoins
Haldane Estuary.
Kelp Forest (type other)
We support protection for the bladder kelp (Macrocytis pyrifera) as it is a special feature of
parts of the coast within the south-east forum area.
This habitat appears to have declined so protection is warranted.

Other Proposals that we would like to see
Waipapa Point Waipapa beach and eastern headlands Black Point
 This site should extend from the Waipapa Point reef systems to back Point (including
Waipapa Beach).
 This site contains a range of shore and marine habitats and so will assist to overcome the
lack of diversity proposed for protection in the Catlins.
 This site includes the site of the wreck of the Tararua.
 The site supports a population of sealion.
 This site will assist to overcome the lack of protection options proposed on the open coast in
the Catlins.
Curio Bay
 This site should extend from the Curio Bay headland to adjoin the Haldane Estuary site
(including Haldane Beach and the headlands between Haldane Beach and Curio Bay).
 This site contains a range of shore and marine habitats and so will assist to overcome the
lack of diversity proposed for protection in the Catlins.
 This site would adjoin the internationally important fossilised forest protected within the
Curio Bay Scientific Reserve.






Curio Bay is a regionally important area for marine wildlife including hector’s dolphin,
sealion and yellow-eyed penguin.
Curio Bay is a regionally important destination for overseas and local visitors. The
construction of an information centre will further increase its visitor numbers and be useful
for informing visitor of the marine values of the area.
This site will assist to overcome the lack of protection options proposed on the open coast in
the Catlins.

Brothers Point to Sisters Point
 This site would extend between the Brothers and Sisters Points.
 This site contains a range of shore and marine habitats and so will assist to overcome the
lack of diversity proposed for protection in the Catlins.
 This site contains important marine habitat for a range of seabirds including yellow-eyed
penguins, little blue penguins and titi.
 This site would adjoin the Forest & Bird Te Rere private Scientific Reserve.
 This site will assist to overcome the lack of protection options proposed on the open coast in
the Catlins.
Nugget Point
 Nugget Point should have been included for public discussion. It being excluded shows the
bias in the forum membership and lack of willingness to embrace sufficiently meaningful
marine conservation.
 Nugget Point is possibly the most iconic coastal site in the Catlins.
 Nugget Point is considered to be the most significant wildlife habitat in the Catlins. It is
significant for the diversity and abundance of seabirds and also marine mammals.

Brian Rance
Chair
Te Rere Advisory Committee
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As owners of a holiday house in the Caitlin's, and a 5 metre boat,we oppose the closure of sites O,P,Q and R. At
the moment we enjoy fishing in these areas. With closure we would have to travel further off shore,which
would increase the possibility of putting ourselves at risk. The weather limits the amount of fishing we can
do,even now. As things stand we can enjoy a day out in the boat,fishing with family and grandchildren,and
knowing we are very close to shore if weather decides to change. We do not believe that areas should be locked
up forever,but maybe some areas could be spelled. Two of the above mentioned areas,are areas in which we
have taken the younger generation floundering,and they have been taught to respect the environment,as we do.
Some of the other areas in the overall proposal we have no knowledge of.
           John and Mary-Liz Sanders,
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Greetings

The Mountains to Sea Conservation Trust (MTSCT) based in Northland is national in its
scope and is the founder of the Experiencing Marine Reserves program and the Whitebait
Connection program. We have various other conservation and community support
initiatives active as well.

We would like to make the following submission to the Otago MP proposals.

First we would like to endorse the substantive submissions of the Friends of
Taputeranga Marine Reserve Trust and Forest and Bird. Our endorsement is of the
general comment as well as specific points on the individual proposed areas. We do not see
the point of repeating all that information in this submission, but we are keen to seen those
detailed submission fully considered as we feel they do accurately reflect our strongly held
views and we suggest the views of the majority of New Zealanders as has been
documented in social research and polling in New Zealand.

In addition we would like to emphasis our Key Points regarding the Forum process and the
recommendatins:

1. The amount of fully protected areas proposed (5.3%) is significantly below MPA
policy target (10%) and internationally recognised targets of 30%.
2. The process used was dominated by fishing interests
3. There was inadequate goal setting guiding the process
4. There was insufficient use of marine ecological technical support and
recommendations in the process
5. Representative marine habitats are not sufficiently protected
6. Publically accessible areas are not well represented in the fully protected areas
7. In general the economic and social ecological benefits of fully protected areas were not
assessed in balance against extractive fishing interests
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I am involved in the fishing industry in several capacities.
I am a wet fish quota owner. I am also involved
New Zealand’s largest lobster processors and exporters. I have a broad business background in
various sectors and have been involved in numerous business acquisitions, restructuring and start ups across
numerous industries.
It is my opinion that the proposed Marine Protected Area (MPA) would have a significant impact on an area of
in-shore fishery which is already adequately and sustainably managed under our quota management system
(QMS). While it may be politically desirable at present to be seen to establish MPA’s, the question needs to be
raised as to whether the long term management of this resource is best served by MPA’s or by continuous
improvements to the quota management system. The permanency of MPA’s gives them a high level of
inflexibility when it comes to required change. The management of this area under our QMS by MPI and the
regulatory requirements provides a flexible and effective resource management tool. Therefore it is my opinion
that any MPA’s should be selected where it is believed the existing regulatory guidelines do not operate
effectively and to areas which have a minimal impact on affected user groups.
In considering the impacts of MPA’s on user groups, consideration needs to be given to the impact on displaced
fishermen and the economic effects, which if they resulted from QMS management, are accepted as part of
industry risk. However, economic consequences from MPA legislation which affect quota and ACE values may
require Crown compensation. Possible flow on effects include loss of jobs in the fishing and processing areas of
the industry, increased operating costs to the industry, increased prices to consumers and loss of export
earnings. Therefore, careful consideration needs to be given to which areas are granted MPA status and the
reasoning behind those specific areas being chosen.
If proposed areas are to be established as MPA’s I would prioritise the following areas as having the least
impact on important user groups (industry, recreational and Iwi), while at the same time meeting the desire of
those wanting to establish an MPA in the area.
1. Area B would be a first choice priority for an MPA.
2. Areas G and H as a package would be second choice.
3. Area B and D would be the third choice but these areas need to exclude extensions.
It appears that the mapping and habitat descriptions are inaccurate and lack the detailed specifics needed in
order to provide adequate information when considering such an important matter as MPA’s. Consultation with
the fisheries industry should be undertaken so that this information can be accurately documented as part of the
process.
Under the Official Information Act I do not wish to have my name released.
Yours faithfully
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Please find the submission of Aaron Cooper: aaron.cooper@harbourfish.co.nz

I am the managing director of Harbour Fish and have held that role for 13 years. Harbour
Fish has four directors and five shareholders.
We have a factory in Sawyers Bay and employ 25 full time and 5 casual staff at that site.
We have the Dunedin retail shop which employs two full time staff and 4 part timers.
At our Queenstown shop, we employ five full time staff.
We have an annual turnover
In terms of statistics we:
· Are the only wet fish processing factory in Dunedin and one of the larger
regional fresh fish distributors into high end restaurants.
· Have 1500 tonne of fish come through the factory, ranging from area 3 inshore
fishing including species such as flat fish, gurnard, monk, blue cod ling, rock
lobster. We also contract processing paua.
· Twenty two boats land to harbour fish between Timaru and Bluff.
· Land fish from 50 fisherman.
· Supply 200 customers, including restaurants, supermarkets and other
wholesalers.
· Export 350 tonne finished product per annum.
It is our submission that should the proposed MPAs be implanted there will simply be a
gross reduction in fish coming in. Any displacement of fisherman form their current fishing
grounds will result in increased competition in smaller catch areas and greater dispersal of
fisherman when they are attempting to land their fish.
The obvious result of this is increased transport and associated handling costs to us which
ultimately effect the price paid to the fisherman for their catch. The ultimate flow on
effect of that scenario is that the price to the consumer reflects the increased effort in
both the sourcing as well as the transport and handling.
There would be an additional capital cost purchasing trucks to facilitate landing the fish
from whichever ports the fisherman are forced to.
It is our observation that many owner operators simply could not withstand the increased
operational costs and would cease operating.
The reduction in throughput of fish would cause redundancies in our business in the
vicinity of 30% with the current proposals. This would equate to roughly 10 staff and the
flow on effects to their families and the community.
It is our submission that should the MPAs be implanted as proposed it would decimate

most of the local fishing fleet.
We supports industry’s alternate proposed network.
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Kia ora,
I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine protected
areas (MPAs) proposed by the South-East Marine Protection Forum, with expansions and
additions to provide adequate protection. These additions are necessary in order to meet
the Government's MPA Policy, and New Zealand's international obligations.
Of particular importance in my view is the necessity to extend reserves and protection in
locations necessary for the protection of New Zealand sea lions. While further action is
still needed to protect the stronghold for this threatened species around NZ's sub-Antarctic
Islands (see my submission to DOC on the New Zealand sea lion threat management plan
dated 19/08/16), the incipient population along the Otago coast also requires robust
protection. Extended and additional protected areas are needed to protect sea lions in
waters adjacent to the beaches they utilise, and to protect their food sources and foraging
grounds at sea (refer to Item "F", "Additional Protection" and "Additional Reserves"
sections below).
The proposed sites do not go far enough to provide adequate protection for this important
region. The extent of protection required to ensure the ongoing conservation and protection
of marine biodiversity is internationally recommended to be at least 30% of the sea in notake Type 1 reserves. The Forum's current proposal offers a mere 5.3% protection in Type
1 MPAs. This is not enough.
There are obvious opportunities to extend that protection to 18%, outlined below, and I
urge the Forum to work towards a goal of at least 30%. With less than half a percent of
New Zealand's marine environment fully protected and with no reserves currently in the
South Canterbury, Otago and Southland regions, a comprehensive network of marine
reserves and MPAs is essential to allow fish and other marine species a chance to thrive.
Such a network will provide species in the region with some resilience from human
impacts and this will in turn benefit the region as a whole. The proposed reserves must also
be modified to reflect best practise in the MPA Design Guidelines.
The South East bioregion is home to some of the New Zealand's most iconic marine
animals, including yellow-eyed penguins, Hector's dolphins, New Zealand sea lions, and
various species of albatross. Many of these species are critically endangered. Yet currently
the proposal does not do enough to protect their foraging habitats. Marine reserves are
most effective where they include the full range of habitats.
I recommend the addition of protection for habitats that are not adequately represented in
the proposed network. The network must include enough no-take reserves that are big
enough to provide a meaningful haven and maintain full ecosystem functions. To achieve
this I recommend the following:
A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2): Support. This area is a hot spot for Hector's
dolphins.
B Waitaki Coastal (Type 1): Support the extension with a further extension out to 12
nautical miles (nm) to provide better representation of foraging habitats used by blue
penguin, yellow-eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally
recognised ‘Important Bird Area' (IBA).
C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2): Support with a further extension out to 12nm to

provide better representation of habitats used by blue penguin, yellow-eyed penguin
and Hector's dolphin. This area is an internationally recognised IBA.
D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type 1): Support, and recommend further
extending to include more deep subtidal reef habitat which is underrepresented in the
proposal, and increased protection for fish communities associated with kelp forests.
This area is an internationally recognised IBA for yellow-eyed penguins and Otago
shags.
E Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 1: Support. This option provides the best
representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal communities.
F Saunders Canyon (Type 1) – Option 1: Support but recommend that it be
reconfigured to extend to the coast between Papanui Beach (Ohinepuha point) and
Hoopers Inlet, and link to Harakeke Point (Site I). In particular, marine reserves here
should encompass foraging areas and the margins of beaches that are important for
the life cycles of sea lions at Otago Peninsula. In addition, Saunders Canyon is
larger, deeper and more complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better
more comprehensive representation for this habitat type. This is also the only
proposal to contain representation of a deep water highly productive plateau, with its
special bryozoan species. The extension to shore would take in an example of an
Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the proposed network.
Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant saltmarsh and nursery area for
flat fish. The connection to Harakeke point would allow for the inclusion of the
Chasm, a high current headland and biologically productive area. Such areas are
poorly represented in the proposal.
G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) – Option 2: Don't support. This option does not represent
the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan communities.
H Papanui Canyon (Type 1) – Option 2: Don't support. This option does not
represent the full range of deep water biodiversity.
I Harakeke Point to White Island (Type 1): Support, and recommend inclusion of
Tow Rock. This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly productive
area of Tow Rock is included. This will be a significant marine reserve for
education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major city, and world
class if connected to site F.
J White Island to Waldronville (Type 2): Support. While this Type 2 protection does
not in itself achieve much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a
buffer, through fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed reserves of Green
Island (K) and Harakeke point (I)
K Green Island (Type 1): Support. This has a high diversity of life in a small area
and will be valuable for research, public enjoyment and education.
L Akatore Estuary (Type 2): Support. Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat
fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds.
M Akatore Coastal (Type 1): Support, but recommend that it be extended to include
site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat is protected in a
marine reserve. Also recommend straightening the boundary to make it a rectangle,
as simple shapes make for easier reserve management.
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2): Support but as a marine reserve connected to Site M
as above.
O Long Point (Type 1): Support, with a further extension to 12 nm to better
represent yellow-eyed penguin foraging habitats. This area is an internationally
recognised inshore and offshore IBA.
P Long Point Offshore (Type 2): Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the
current set net prohibition.
Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type 1): Support, and recommend that it extends to join with
Long Point (Option O). This is the only representation of an estuary in the southern
area and needs to represent all the habitats associated with the mouth of the estuary.
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Message Besides the scientific, conservation and ecological reasons (which are obviously all linked),
I think it is time to zoom out of trying to catch up with other nations to compete economically,
and use this as a chance to be a true leader and set an example to other nations, on how to truly care for the environment,
instead of committing the same industrialization mistakes and having to deal with the devastating aftermath later,
by when there would be no plausible excuses, and 'we didn't know' would just not be good enough anymore,
because you did know, and you have had many environmental disasters from around the world to learn from
This is your only chance to get it right
I recommend the following:
A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2):
Support This area is a hot spot for Hector's dolphins
B Waitaki Coastal (Type ):
Support the extension with a further extension out to 2 nautical miles (nm) to provide better representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow eyed penguin and Hector's
dolphin This area is an internationally recognised Important Bird Area' (IBA)
C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2):
Support with a further extension out to 2nm to provide better representation of habitats used by blue penguin, yellow eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin This area is an internationally
recognised IBA
D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type ):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection for fish communities
associated with kelp forests This area is an internationally recognised IBA for yellow eyed penguins and Otago shags
E Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) Option :
Support This option provides the best representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal communities
F Saunders Canyon (Type ) Option :
Support but recommend that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper's Inlet and link to Harakeke Point (Site I) Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and more
complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more comprehensive representation for this habitat type This is also the only proposal to contain representation of a deep
water highly productive plateau, with its special bryozoan species The extension to shore would take in an example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish The connection to Harakeke point would allow for the inclusion of the
Chasm, a high current headland and biologically productive area Such areas are poorly represented in the proposal
G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) Option 2:
Don't support This option does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan communities
H Papanui Canyon (Type ) Option 2:
Don't support This option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity
I Harakeke Point to White Island (Type ):
Support, and recommend inclusion of Tow Rock This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly productive area of Tow Rock is included This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major city, and world class if connected to site F
J White Island to Waldronville (Type 2):
Support While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed
reserves of Green Island (K) and Harakeke point (I)
K Green Island (Type ):
Support This has a high diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public enjoyment and education
L Akatore Estuary (Type 2):
Support Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds
M Akatore Coastal (Type ):
Support, but recommend that it be extended to include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat is protected in a marine reserve Also recommend
straightening the boundary to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2):
Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M as above
O Long Point (Type ):

Support, with a further extension to 2 nm to better represent yellow eyed penguin foraging habitats This area is an internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA
P Long Point Offshore (Type 2):
Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net prohibition
Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type ):
Support, and recommend that it extends to join with Long Point (Option O) This is the only representation of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary
R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds
S Haldane (Type 2):
Support Important estuary habitat T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support Kelp forests provide habitat for numerous fish and invertebrate species This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal Additional Protection Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and mining be prohibited in all the
MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The Sisters, in the Catlins area This reserve should be from the
coast offshore to 2 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries This habitat type is not represented
in the proposed MPA network A reserve here would also represent yellow eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest & Bird's Te Rere yellow eyed penguin reserve
PART C: CREATING A NETWORK OF MPA / GENERAL COMMENTS
I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South East Marine Protection Forum, with expansions and
additions noted in Part B
The Forum’s current proposals protects only 5 3% of the regions Territorial Sea (TS) as no take marine reserves (Type MPAs) This will not meet the Government’s own MPA
Policy or our international obligations to conserve and protect marine biodiversity The obvious opportunities to extend Type protection to 8% of the TS are outlined in Part B
above I call on the Forum to embrace a bolder vision to help restore the abundance of marine life in these southern seas
Currently only 0 4% of mainland New Zealand’s Territorial Seas are fully protected in no take marine reserves Our marine environment desperately needs a comprehensive network of
MPAs to enable marine species to flourish Some of New Zealand’s critically endangered marine animals such as yellow eyed penguins, NZ Seal Lions and various albatross species
live in the South East region However, the current proposal does not do enough to protect their foraging habitats
The network of MPAs in the South East Region must include protection for the full range of habitats and enough no take reserves that are big enough to restore and maintain healthy
ecosystem
I am very disappointed that no marine reserves are being proposed for Shag Point, The Nuggets, or Karitane, as there has been wide public support for marine protection in these areas
in the past
I also submit that all destructive bulk fishing methods, marine farms and mining be prohibited in all the MPAs
I also remind the Forum that as well as protecting biodiversity, no take marine reserves provide a space where New Zealanders and tourists who love to dive/snorkel can have a
meaningful underwater recreational experience Currently those who like to fish (commercial and recreational) have access to 99 6% of mainland New Zealand waters Their chosen
activity has depleted marine ecosystems to such an extent that there are now very few places where those whose preferred activity is diving/snorkeling can enjoy their recreational
activity of choice Most of the proposed Type reserves have poor or limited access Divers/snorkelers need and deserve ACCESSIBLE no take marine reserves
Thank you for the opportunity to make a submission
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Message I recommend the following:
A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2):
Support This area is a hot spot for Hector's dolphins
B Waitaki Coastal (Type ):
Support the extension with a further extension out to 2 nautical miles (nm) to provide better representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow eyed penguin and Hector's
dolphin This area is an internationally recognised Important Bird Area' (IBA)
C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2):
Support with a further extension out to 2nm to provide better representation of habitats used by blue penguin, yellow eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin This area is an internationally
recognised IBA
D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type ):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection for fish communities
associated with kelp forests This area is an internationally recognised IBA for yellow eyed penguins and Otago shags
E Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) Option :
Support This option provides the best representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal communities
F Saunders Canyon (Type ) Option :
Support but recommend that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper's Inlet and link to Harakeke Point (Site I) Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and more
complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more comprehensive representation for this habitat type This is also the only proposal to contain representation of a deep
water highly productive plateau, with its special bryozoan species The extension to shore would take in an example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish The connection to Harakeke point would allow for the inclusion of the
Chasm, a high current headland and biologically productive area Such areas are poorly represented in the proposal
G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) Option 2:
Don't support This option does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan communities
H Papanui Canyon (Type ) Option 2:
Don't support This option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity
I Harakeke Point to White Island (Type ):
Support, and recommend inclusion of Tow Rock This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly productive area of Tow Rock is included This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major city, and world class if connected to site F
J White Island to Waldronville (Type 2):
Support While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed
reserves of Green Island (K) and Harakeke point (I)
K Green Island (Type ):
Support This has a high diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public enjoyment and education
L Akatore Estuary (Type 2):
Support Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds
M Akatore Coastal (Type ):
Support, but recommend that it be extended to include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat is protected in a marine reserve Also recommend
straightening the boundary to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2):
Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M as above
O Long Point (Type ):
Support, with a further extension to 2 nm to better represent yellow eyed penguin foraging habitats This area is an internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA
P Long Point Offshore (Type 2):
Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net prohibition
Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type ):
Support, and recommend that it extends to join with Long Point (Option O) This is the only representation of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary

R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds
S Haldane (Type 2):
Support Important estuary habitat T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support Kelp forests provide habitat for numerous fish and invertebrate species This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal Additional Protection Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and mining be prohibited in all the
MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The Sisters, in the Catlins area This reserve should be from the
coast offshore to 2 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries This habitat type is not represented
in the proposed MPA network A reserve here would also represent yellow eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest & Bird's Te Rere yellow eyed penguin reserve
PART C: CREATING A NETWORK OF MPA / GENERAL COMMENTS
I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South East Marine Protection Forum, with expansions and
additions noted in Part B
The Forum’s current proposals protects only 5 3% of the regions Territorial Sea (TS) as no take marine reserves (Type MPAs) This will not meet the Government’s own MPA
Policy or our international obligations to conserve and protect marine biodiversity The obvious opportunities to extend Type protection to 8% of the TS are outlined in Part B
above I call on the Forum to embrace a bolder vision to help restore the abundance of marine life in these southern seas
Currently only 0 4% of mainland New Zealand’s Territorial Seas are fully protected in no take marine reserves Our marine environment desperately needs a comprehensive network of
MPAs to enable marine species to flourish Some of New Zealand’s critically endangered marine animals such as yellow eyed penguins, NZ Seal Lions and various albatross species
live in the South East region However, the current proposal does not do enough to protect their foraging habitats
The network of MPAs in the South East Region must include protection for the full range of habitats and enough no take reserves that are big enough to restore and maintain healthy
ecosystem
I am very disappointed that no marine reserves are being proposed for Shag Point, The Nuggets, or Karitane, as there has been wide public support for marine protection in these areas
in the past
I also submit that all destructive bulk fishing methods, marine farms and mining be prohibited in all the MPAs
I also remind the Forum that as well as protecting biodiversity, no take marine reserves provide a space where New Zealanders and tourists who love to dive/snorkel can have a
meaningful underwater recreational experience Currently those who like to fish (commercial and recreational) have access to 99 6% of mainland New Zealand waters Their chosen
activity has depleted marine ecosystems to such an extent that there are now very few places where those whose preferred activity is diving/snorkeling can enjoy their recreational
activity of choice Most of the proposed Type reserves have poor or limited access Divers/snorkelers need and deserve ACCESSIBLE no take marine reserves
To wrap up: New Zealand has signed up to the UN International Convention on Biological Diversity, together with 200 other countries They are doing their bit in helping to stem the
loss of biodiversity, upon which the health and survival of mankind depends We must do our bit too Doing our bit means ensuring the Marine Protected Areas Policy and
Implementation Plan, to protect representative examples of the full range of widespread marine ecosystems in each of this country’s 4 biogeographic regions, is fully carried through
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Message I would love to see this special area of coast protected, I spent my university years studying at otago and spent a lot of time enjoying this coastline
I have an understanding of the importance of this ecosystem, through my environmental studies for my degree and as a passionate surfer and diver
This would be a great step forward to protect part of this precious ecosystem and preserve it as well as possible
Please consider these recommendations
I recommend the following:
A Tuhawaiki to Pareora (Type 2):
Support This area is a hot spot for Hector's dolphins
B Waitaki Coastal (Type ):
Support the extension with a further extension out to 2 nautical miles (nm) to provide better representation of foraging habitats used by blue penguin, yellow eyed penguin and Hector's
dolphin This area is an internationally recognised Important Bird Area' (IBA)
C Waitaki Offshore (Type 2):
Support with a further extension out to 2nm to provide better representation of habitats used by blue penguin, yellow eyed penguin and Hector's dolphin This area is an internationally
recognised IBA
D Pleasant River to Stony Creek (Type ):
Support, and recommend further extending to include more deep subtidal reef habitat which is underrepresented in the proposal, and increased protection for fish communities
associated with kelp forests This area is an internationally recognised IBA for yellow eyed penguins and Otago shags
E Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) Option :
Support This option provides the best representation of the range of bryozoan species and associated faunal communities
F Saunders Canyon (Type ) Option :
Support but recommend that it be reconfigured to extend to the coast to include Hooper's Inlet and link to Harakeke Point (Site I) Saunders Canyon is larger, deeper and more
complex than the Papanui Canyon, and so provides better more comprehensive representation for this habitat type This is also the only proposal to contain representation of a deep
water highly productive plateau, with its special bryozoan species The extension to shore would take in an example of an Otago Peninsula inlet, which have not been represented in the
proposed network Hooper's Inlet is a nationally and locally significant saltmarsh and nursery area for flat fish The connection to Harakeke point would allow for the inclusion of the
Chasm, a high current headland and biologically productive area Such areas are poorly represented in the proposal
G Bryozoan Bed (Type 2) Option 2:
Don't support This option does not represent the full range of habitats associated with the Bryozoan communities
H Papanui Canyon (Type ) Option 2:
Don't support This option does not represent the full range of deep water biodiversity
I Harakeke Point to White Island (Type ):
Support, and recommend inclusion of Tow Rock This marine reserve will likely be most effective if the highly productive area of Tow Rock is included This will be a significant marine
reserve for education, research and public enjoyment, being close to a major city, and world class if connected to site F
J White Island to Waldronville (Type 2):
Support While this Type 2 protection does not in itself achieve much in the way of biodiversity protection it may provide a buffer, through fisheries restrictions on the adjacent proposed
reserves of Green Island (K) and Harakeke point (I)
K Green Island (Type ):
Support This has a high diversity of life in a small area and will be valuable for research, public enjoyment and education
L Akatore Estuary (Type 2):
Support Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds
M Akatore Coastal (Type ):
Support, but recommend that it be extended to include site N Akatore Offshore to ensure that the offshore deep reef habitat is protected in a marine reserve Also recommend
straightening the boundary to make it a rectangle, as simple shapes make for easier reserve management
N Akatore Offshore (Type 2):
Support but as a marine reserve linked to Site M as above
O Long Point (Type ):
Support, with a further extension to 2 nm to better represent yellow eyed penguin foraging habitats This area is an internationally recognised inshore and offshore IBA
P Long Point Offshore (Type 2):

Support, and recommend that it be aligned with the current set net prohibition
Q Tahakopa Estuary (Type ):
Support, and recommend that it extends to join with Long Point (Option O) This is the only representation of an estuary in the southern area and needs to represent all the habitats
associated with the mouth of the estuary
R Tautuku Estuary (Type 2):
Support Estuaries are significant nursery areas for flat fish, and habitat for shore and sea birds
S Haldane (Type 2):
Support Important estuary habitat T Kelp Forest (Type other): Support Kelp forests provide habitat for numerous fish and invertebrate species This habitat needs to be better
represented within marine reserves in the proposal Additional Protection Needed I seek that all indiscriminate bulk fishing methods, marine farms and mining be prohibited in all the
MPAs Additional Reserve Needed I also recommend the creation of a marine reserve between The Brothers Point and The Sisters, in the Catlins area This reserve should be from the
coast offshore to 2 nm to give representation of deep subtidal gravel habitats within the area of highest current speed inside the Forum's boundaries This habitat type is not represented
in the proposed MPA network A reserve here would also represent yellow eyed penguin foraging habitats associated with Forest & Bird's Te Rere yellow eyed penguin reserve
PART C: CREATING A NETWORK OF MPA / GENERAL COMMENTS
I support the implementation of the full extent of marine reserves and marine protected areas (MPAs) proposed by the South East Marine Protection Forum, with expansions and
additions noted in Part B
The Forum’s current proposals protects only 5 3% of the regions Territorial Sea (TS) as no take marine reserves (Type MPAs) This will not meet the Government’s own MPA
Policy or our international obligations to conserve and protect marine biodiversity The obvious opportunities to extend Type protection to 8% of the TS are outlined in Part B
above I call on the Forum to embrace a bolder vision to help restore the abundance of marine life in these southern seas
Currently only 0 4% of mainland New Zealand’s Territorial Seas are fully protected in no take marine reserves Our marine environment desperately needs a comprehensive network of
MPAs to enable marine species to flourish Some of New Zealand’s critically endangered marine animals such as yellow eyed penguins, NZ Seal Lions and various albatross species
live in the South East region However, the current proposal does not do enough to protect their foraging habitats
The network of MPAs in the South East Region must include protection for the full range of habitats and enough no take reserves that are big enough to restore and maintain healthy
ecosystem
I am very disappointed that no marine reserves are being proposed for Shag Point, The Nuggets, or Karitane, as there has been wide public support for marine protection in these areas
in the past
I also submit that all destructive bulk fishing methods, marine farms and mining be prohibited in all the MPAs
I also remind the Forum that as well as protecting biodiversity, no take marine reserves provide a space where New Zealanders and tourists who love to dive/snorkel can have a
meaningful underwater recreational experience Currently those who like to fish (commercial and recreational) have access to 99 6% of mainland New Zealand waters Their chosen
activity has depleted marine ecosystems to such an extent that there are now very few places where those whose preferred activity is diving/snorkeling can enjoy their recreational
activity of choice Most of the proposed Type reserves have poor or limited access Divers/snorkelers need and deserve ACCESSIBLE no take marine reserves
Thank you for the opportunity to make a submission

